ase Jumber Application Transcripts. Small Exhibits

10 4			
3 ■ 3 ■ 5 ■ 5 ■ 5 ■ 5 ■ 5 ■	SBFVICE, IRC. 18. expert testimony, daily copy, conventions uduerdue, new mexico	BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMI Santa Fe, New Mexico February 3, 1971 EXAMINER HEARING	SS ION
	dearnley-meigr feporting service, inc. specializing in. depositions, hearings, statements, expert testimony, daliy copy, conventions 2009 simme aldq F.O. box 1902 - PHONE 243-4471 - ALENQUERQUE, NEW MERICO	IN THE MATTER OF: Application of Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company for the suspension of certain provisions of Rules 14(A), 15(A) and 15(B) of the General Rules and Regulations for the prorated gas pools in Northwestern New Mexico in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.	Case No. 4494
		TRANSCR IPT OF HEAR ING	

2 PAGE MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please. 1 The first case this morning will be Case 4494. 2 MR. HATCH: Case 4494, Application of Southern 3 Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company for 4 the suspension of certain provisions of Rules 14(A), 15(A), 5 and 15(B) of the General Rules and Regulations for the prorated 6 gas pools in Northwestern New Mexico in San Juan, Rio Arriba, 7 dearnlev-meier and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico. 8 MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley from the firm of 9 Burr and Cooley, Farmington, New Mexico, appearing on behalf 10 of the Applicant. I would also like to introduce co-counsel, 11 SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS Mr. Boyd Henderson of Dallas, Texas, permit granted to 12 1092+PHONE 243-5681+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 DG. EAST+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 practice in the State of Texas. 13 We have only one witness, Mr. Haseltine, whom we'd 14 like to have sworn at this time, please. 15 (Witness sworn.) 16 17 ORAN HASELTINE called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was 18 19 examined and testified as follows: 20 DIRECT EXAMINATION 209 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLI 21 BY MR. COOLEY: 22 Q Mr. Hazeltine, would you state your full name for 23 the record, please. 24

1.0

1 8

1.54

1.3

1.2 ş

14

\$ 3

12 1

10

25

A Oran Haseltine, O-r-a-n.

Q___ Where do you reside, Mr. Haseltine?

		page 3
	1	A Dallas, Texas.
	2	Q And by whom are you employed?
	3	A Southern Union Gas Company.
	4	Q And in what capacity are you employed?
:	5	A Manager of Gas Supply.
• . 3. 3. 3.	6	Q Are you, in the course of your employment, familiar
Carl Σuruna Sara	7	with the status of the various gas wells in Northwest New
dearnley-meier	8	Mexico which are connected to Southern Union Gas Company and
ey-1	9	Southern Union Gathering Company lines?
arnl	10	A Yes, sir.
de	11	MR. COOLEY: Are the witness's qualifications
NTIONS 103	12	acceptable to the Examiner?
COPY, CONVENTI MEXICO 87103	13	MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
ESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS Suerque, New Mexico 87103 W Mexico 87108	14	Q Mr. Haseltine, as a preface to proceeding with your
THONY, DA	15	testimony in this case, would you briefly outline what has
F Q H	16	taken place, historically, with respect to gas prorationing
. EXPERT 1 - A L Bu R QUE, N	17	and the application of, particularly, the Rules 14(A) and
TEM TS, E 24333340015, E 840000530	18	15(A) during the history of gas exploration?
NGS, 5°AT • PHONE AST • AL	19	A Yes. I'd like to go back in time as far as
HEARIN 1092.01	20	necessary to pick up all the background that leads us to this
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATEMENTS, 5.e P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-069 1. JANK BLDC. EAST • ALBUQUEF	21	case here this morning. We need to go back at least to
Yn DE¢C Not∙e¢ Note	22	February 1, 1968.
SPECIALIZING IN, DE 209 SIMMS BLDG.•	23	Prior to that time, the gas pools had been prorated
SPECIA 200 SI FTRST	24	and balanced in accordance with existing proration rules
	25	as originally established for the Northwest New Mexico pools.

• ... e

÷ 4

÷ 🐳

1

14

44

No.

ŝ.

÷

February 1, '68, was the last normal balancing of those pools. By "normal," I mean in accordance with the rules as written and with no exceptions.

Now, on February 1, '68, underage that accrued prior to August 1 of '67 and had not been made up by February 1, '68, was cancelled according to the rules.

On August 14 of '68, Case No. 3834 was heard and that dealt with the application for the suspension of certain rules providing for cancellation and redistribution of unproduced underage and for curtailment of overproduced wells.

August 1 of '68 would have been a normal balancing date, and August 14 was the date of the hearing held to suspend those rules if the Commission approved.

On August 20 of '68, in Order Number R-3479, the Commission issued an order subsequent to that Case No. 3834, and there are two or three findings in that order of the Commission that I think are particularly pertinent to the situation that we're facing today,

They made several findings, but the first one I want to mention is their finding number nine which says that there has been and will continue to be, for a period of time, an extremely heavy demand for gas from said prorated gas pools and so on,

And then finding number eleven in that order spoke of a present and continued need for gas which cannot be

dearnlev-meier SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HÉARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONI SIMMS BLDG.0-P.O. BOX 1092.0-PHONE 243-66910-ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87103 57 National bank blog. East-aalbuquerque. New Mexico 87108

1-5

18

1

2

3

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

satisfactorarily met if the aforesaid overproduced wells referred to in certain findings are not allowed to continue producing.

And then, finding number fourteen, the Commission found that in order to protect correlative rights, prevent 5 waste, promote conservation and allow each producer in the 6 prorated gas pools of Northwest New Mexico the opportunity 7 to produce his just and equitable share of the reserves 8 underlying said gas pools, the provisions of the aforesaid 9 Rules 14(A) and 15(A) that provide respectively for the 10 cancellation of unproduced allowables and the shutting-in of 11 overproduced wells should be suspended for a period of one 12 year from August 1, 1968. 13

Now, I pick these findings to particularly emphasize the situation that existed then. There was a stronger demand for gas out of the San Juan Basin at that time than there had been previously.

The demand had been met by overproducing certain wells and those wells were in a substantially overproduced status at August 1, 1968.

So this case came on in August 14 of '68, and the 22 order issued August 20, '68 provided the right for the 23 operators and the purchasers to continue to produce gas from 24 overproduced wells without curtailment and, at the same time, 25 to continue to take gas from wells that were underproduced

dearnley-meier SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIOA: NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1022. PHONE 243-0601 ALBUQUERQUE.

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

507 1 1 1 1

2

and attempt to make up uncancellable underage that normally 1 would have been cancelled on August 1, '68. 2 The thrust of that hearing, the whole point of it 3 was to meet a growing and strengthening market demand. 4 Now, Southern Union was in support of that petition 5 and was in favor of the order as written. Nevertheless, we 6 were not at that time sharing in the market that was 7 dearnlev-meier strengthening to such a degree and the wells that we had that 8 were underproduced were becoming effectively more under-9 produced by virtue of the greater total pool allowables that 10 were being created. 11 DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS The result of that order in a nutshell was to allow 12 (1092+PHONE 243-0501+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 DG. EAST+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 the takers to meet market demand, a growing market demand and 13 be able to take takes out of the total pool, allowables are 14 going to be increased and, as a result, those wells that are 15 not sharing in the total market are going to suffer more and 16 more underage due to the thrust of the order that was 17 issued. 18 Now, in February ---19 Then to summarize that point, Mr. Heseltine, the 20 0 SIMMS BLDG. - 20. BOX result of that order was to actually place the underproduced 21 wells in the worst condition rather than in a better condition? 22 SPECIALIZING IN Insofar as those υ_{-} -bauced wells are not connected A 23 2 00 5 F 1 14 5 to the growing markit, that is correct. 24

is this generally speaking of Southern Union's wells

14

É.

25

Q

6

PAGE

7 PAGE at that time? 1 Α That is correct. 2 By Southern Union wells, I mean those producers 0 3 connected to your facilities, either the Gathering Company's 4 or Gas Company's. 5 А That is right. The Southern Union Gathering and 6 Southern Union Gas producers connected were not exposed to 7 dearnlev-meier the growing market. So the effect there was to continue to 8 grant them more allowables and increase their underage. 9 Q Then what was the next outstanding event that took 10 place with respect to rules? 11 SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTION In February of '69, the Commission called a hearing, А 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 I believe that was February 19th, '69, and reviewed the 13 effects of the rules of suspension and elected to continue 14 that suspension as originally ordered until August 1 of '69. (1002.0PHONE 243-66910ALBUQUERQUE, DG, EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 15 Then on August 1 of '69, there was a balancing in 16

accordance with the rules as suspended August 1, '68, and that balancing caught up the underage that had been accrued prior to 1/31/68 not made up.

When you say "caught up," it was cancelled, was it Q not?

Right. Right. А

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

x oa ВL

SIMMS BLDG. P.O. E

209 S

MR. NUTTER: That was underage accrued to what date? THE WITNESS: Underage accrued to 1/31/68.

Now, the next event in this chain of events that

we're trying to background here, February 4, 1970, Case 1 Number 4302, again an application for suspension of the 2 provision of Rules 14(A), 15(A) and 15(B), and February 20th, 3 1970, in Order Number R-3923, the Commission issued an order 4 5 subsequent in that case and, again, let me bring up two or three findings that the Commission set out in their order. 6 R-3923, February 20, 1970, finding number seven, 7

that there has been and will continue to be for a period of time an extremely heavy demand for gas from said prorated gas pools, finding number eight, that there is a present and continued need for gas which cannot be satisfactorily met if the aforesaid overproduced wells referred to in findings numbers five and six are not allowed to continue producing, and finding number eleven, that in order to protect correlative rights, prevent waste, promote conservation and allow each producer in the prorated gas pools of Northwest New Mexico the opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the reserves underlying said gas pools, the aforesaid Rules 14(A), 15(A) and 15(B) should be suspended for a 20 period of one year from February 1, 1970.

The Commission ordered in accordance with those findings, again Southern Union was in support of that petition and in support of the order as issued, but again the thrust of that case was to meet a growing market, and 25 as far as the wells are concerned, that did not share in the

dearnlev-meier SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTION .

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

íŷ

21

22

23

24

NEW MEXICO 87103 87108

SIMMS RLDC.+ P.O. BOX 1092+PHONE 243-6091+ALBUQUERQUE. SI MATIONAL BANK BLDC. EAST+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Þ			page 9
		1	market, the net effect was to increase their underage, their
۶.		2	underproduction and underage subsequent cancellation.
		3	Q At that hearing, Mr. Haseltine, there was mention
		4	of a pending contract between Southern Union Gas Company,
	5	5	Southern Union Gathering Company and El Paso Natural Gas
-		6	Company for the sale of substantial quantities of gas from
	2	7	the Southern Union facilities to El Paso Natural Gas Company,
	eier	8	was there not?
344.5	dearnley-meie	9	A Yes, there was.
	rnle	10	Q Had that contract been formally executed at that
	dea	11	time?
4 	SNOL	12	A At the time of the hearing, no, the contract had
۰	DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS , NEW MEXICO 87103 3 87106	13	not been signed. Generally, the contract had been agreed to.
	сору, со м Мехісо 6	14	Q Let's make this Exhibit 1 instead of 2.
K	, daily c i 5, new n	15	A All right.
•	TESTIMONY, D Ouerque, ewmexico	16	Q Was that contract subsequently in fact formalized
			and entered into?
	TS, EXPE S691 • AL JERQUE.	17	
Q	DEPOSITIONS, HÉARINGS, STATEMENTS, E J. P.O. Box 1092 • Phone 243-0691 J. Bank Blog. East • Aleudrer	18	A Yes. On February 27, 1970, I believe is the date
	INGS, ST • РНО N . А 5 Т • А	19	of that contract.
ţ.	, H#ARU X 1092.	20	Q I hand you a copy of what has been marked as
	POSITIONS, HEA P.O. BOX 109 BANK BLDG.	21	Exhibit 1.
	ואניאי מביי נינרטניי מי	22	(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 1 was marked for
	CIALIZING IN SIMMS BLI	23	identification.)
	SPECIALIZING IN 200 SIMMS BLDC	24	Q And ask you if this is a copy of a contract to
著		25	which you have just referred.

۲			PAGE 10
		1	A Yes, sir, this is.
.		2	Q Did the contract, identified as Exhibit 1, require
	÷	3	approval of the Federal Power Commission?
		4	A Yes, sir.
\$		5	Q And did you seek, did you receive, seek and receive
L.v	د - - د -	6	assistance from the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission in
		7	urging the Federal Power Commission to approve that contract?
	leiel	8	A Yes, we did.
Lá I	dearnley-meie	9	Q Was there any unusual features about the contract
	arnl	10	which had not theretofore, to their knowledge, been brought
	dea	11	before the Federal Power Commission?
	TIONS 03	12	A The outstanding one was, it was a limited term of
	CONVENTI	13	agreement. It had three years, and it was required by the
	DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS NEW MEXICO 87103 87108	14	terms of the contract to end in three years without any
	Y, DAILY (IE, NEW CO 87108	15	further approval by the Federal Power Commission.
7		16	Q And by that, do you mean that those gas reserves
þ	ЕХРЕЯТ Т 1 • А Г В ∪ Ω 2 0 ∪ П. Р Г	17	would, at the end of the three-year period, be withdrawn from
2 2		18	dedication to interstate commerce?
	STATEMENTS, Statements, on 2 23.660 • Al bu qu €f	19	A Yes, that is right.
	depo:itions, неакімсs. : Р.О. вох 1022 рнч. Валк вісос. елет	20	Q And revert back to the reserves available to
e L	гіон5, нЕ вох 10 к ві. ро	21	Southern Union Gas Company and Gathering Company to supply
	DEPOSIT 2.4 P.O.	22	its intrastate market?
	U 4	23	A Revert back to the intrastate market, yes.
	SPECIALIZING IN: 207 SIMMS BLO FIRST NATION	24	MR, COOLEY: Mark this, please.
	9 2017 2017	25	me, ocolist. mare curs, prease.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 2 was marked for identification.)

I had you what's been marked as Exhibit 2 and would Q 3 ask you to identify this, please.

A This was the letter from the New Mexico Oil 5 Conservation Commission send to the Federal Power Commission 6 urging them to approve Gathering Company's application for the certificate which would allow us to sell gas under the terms of this contract, Exhibit 1.

Was it the major thrust of that letter that approval 10 Q of the gas sales agreement between the Gathering Company and 11 El Paso would tend to protect correlative rights among gas 12 13 producers in Northwest New Mexico?

14 А Yes. The letter stated, quoting just in part, that 15 approval would be of great assistance to the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission in performing its function of pro-16 17 tecting correlative rights.

Q Backing up just a moment, would you, rather than go through this Exhibit 3 agreement, briefly outline the set-in points contained in the gas sales agreement marked Exhibit 1 between the Gathering Company and El Paso.

22 Well, the contract just generally provided that for А 23 a period of three years, the Gathering Company would sell up 24 to fifty million a day, fifty million cubic feet per day of 25 gas that was not needed by Southern Union Gas Company for its

SPECIALIZING INF DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 11092. PHONE 243-6691. ALBUQUERQUE. DG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 2.0 BOX BLDG.• -.0 JAZOI SIMMS N A T

18

19

20

21

51125

007

dearniev-meier

2

4

7

8

12 PAGE New Mexico markets. Now, this means that if Southern Union ŧ Gas Company needs the gas which New Mexico markets, it gets 2 first call on what's available. But if there's gas excess to 3 that need, then Gathering Company has the right to sell it to 4 El Paso up to fifty million a day and, in fact, by agreement 5 of both parties on any given day, volumes in excess of fifty б million per day can be sold under the agreement. 7 dearnley-meier Have volumes in excess of fifty million per day in Q 8 fact been sold in the agreement? 9 Yes. During the summer months when this thing А 10 was operative, Gathering Company sold eighty and ninety million 11 DE "OSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTION cubic feet per day at times under this agreement. 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 Is it primarily during the summer months that sales Q 13 under this agreement are possibly by reason of the fact that 14 1092 € PHONE 243-6691 € Å L BUQUERQUE. 36. EAST • Å L BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO during the peak months, you require your own reserves to 15 serve your own market? 16 That is right. During the heating months when the 17 А demand is high for gas by Southern Union Gas Company to 18 serve its New Mexico markets, very little gas, in fact none 19 for many, many days, is sold under the agreement. 20 SIMMS BLDG. - 2.0. BOX ST NATIONAL BANK BLD 21 Well then, if I understand you correctly, the main Q benefit to be derived from this, as far as reducing underage 22 SPECIALIZING IN of wells connected to Gathering system's facilities comes 23 during the summer months. 202 24 25 That is correct. А

1

		PAGE 13
	1	Q Did you anticipate that you would receive full
	2	benefit of this during the summer of 1970?
	3	A Yes. We signed the contract early in 1970, made
	4	the filing early in 1970 and
1 	5	Q When did you make the filing?
5. 6 2.	6	A That filing was dated March 20th, 1970. We
s. d s. d	7	anticipated that the thing would receive timely approval and
DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS NEW MEXICO 07103 0 07108	8	we could start gas runs coincident with the lessening demand
	9	in New Mexico for that gas.
	10	Q Did you in fact receive speedy approval of this
	11	agreement from the Federal Power Commission?
	12	A No. Approval was not received until August 2nd,
	13	1970.
	80 14	Q Was this as a result of certain objections raised
	0 15	by staff members of the Federal Power Commission?
A L	3 10	A I guess that's right. I think it was foot dragging,
, EXPERT 1 210 A L B U 0	มีการ มากราช มากราช	and we felt that it was, all along.
DE 20SITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, E 5.0 - 0.0 BOX 10920 PHONE 243-66916	ษก ฮ 18	We really were never able to define just what
.RINGS, STAT 2 • PHONE	• 19	problem they were having with it, and I have to believe that
. HEARIN	ن ۲ ۵	they couldn't find it, either.
2051TIONS,	□	Ultimately, they got off the dime and gave us approva
	ך 22 ע	nearing the end of the summer.
SPECIALIZING IN: SPECIALIZING IN:	22 ZAHONAL 23	Q What was the result of the Federal Power Commission's
SPECIALIZIN 201 SIMMS	1921 24	delay in granting approval to this sales agreement insofar as
	25	reducing underage during 1970?

.			PAGE 14
		1	A We missed about three good months that we could run
*		2	fifty to ninety million a day to El Paso and reduce some
1	ι.	3	underage in the process.
		4	Q Would that have been a substantial quantity?
	4 () 1	5	A Yes, that would have been. Let's say we missed
	er Kalan Dan Kalan	6	fifty million a day for a hundred days, that's what, five
	С 20 Л 2011 г.	7	billion feet?
	neie	8	Q Yes, sir.
k-6	dearnley-meie	9	A Which essentially it all would have been underage.
	arn	10	Q Do you have anything further that you want to bring
	de	11	forward with respect to the historical effects of what has
i se	VENTIONS 87103	12	taken place to this point?
	PY, CONVE Exico 87	13	A I'd like to cover a little bit of the cancellable
i A	TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS Querque, New Mexico 87103 Ew Mexico 87108	14	situation through 1970 and I prepared a draft along those
	юн т, ра і Que, N :Xico 8'	15	lines.
	T TESTIM U Q U ER Q N EW M R	16	Q I hand you what's been marked as Southern Union's
and the second sec	e 0.	17	Exhibit Number 3.
	EMENTS, EXPE 243-6691 • AL BUQUERQUE	18	(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 3 was marked for
en la serie de	INCS, STAT • PHONE	19	identification.)
	HEAR 1092 36. E	20	Q I hand you what's been marked as Southern Union's
	<mark>ositions,</mark> .o. вох АNK вс	21	Exhibit Number 3 and ask you to identify and explain what is
ж.	41 depo do.epo adc.epo adc.epo	22	set forth thereon.
.	SPECIALIZING IN DE 2003 SIMMS BLDG.•	23	A This is a graph of the amount subject to cancella-
	SPECIA: 2003 SIA	24	tion on those wells connected to Southern Union Gas Company and
		25	Southern Union Gathering Company as that amount subject to

cancellation changed through the year 1970. 1 Q 2 Was this graph or exhibit prepared by you or under your supervision? 3 А Yes. 4 Proceed to explain it, please. 5 Q First of all, I'd like to point out that there's А б generally a pretty good downward slope, uniform downward 7 dearnley-meier slope of this curve. This means that our own markets in New 8 Mexico have been growing. They are continuing to grow and, 9 absent all these other things, we were catching up on some of 10 this cancellable underage beginning at the end of January, 11 SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONI 1970, we were carrying about eleven point seven billion cubic 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 feet of underage on all the connections, wells connected to 13 our systems. 14 I • ALBUQUERQUE, RQUE, NEW MEXICO Let me interrupt again for the moment. This has to 15 ίQ. do with underage of all connections to Gas Company as well 16 as Gathering Company, is that correct? 17 243-6691-BUQUER: 18 А That is correct. Right. By the end of December, C 1092 PHONE 2 DG. EAST ALB this had been worked down to about four point five billion 19 cubic feet of underage. But now, there are two or three 20 80 X 8 B L D findings in that curve that I want us to look at. 21 MMS BLDC. F.O. First of all, during the month of February, there 22 was reclassification of a large number of wells from marginal 23 503 24 -- pardon me -- from nonmarginal to marginal, and the 25 allowables and underage situation of those wells was taken

off the books, so there was about one point four billion cubic 1 feet of underage removed at that time, just simply due to 2 reclassification. 3 So had that reclassification not been in the picture, 4 we would properly have been looking at ten point -- let's call 5 it ten point twenty-five billion cubic feet subject to 6 cancellation at the end of January. 7 dearnlev-meier So this came down a little bit, as our market 8 required the gas and as we were able to produce those 9 underproduced wells. 10 In the month of May, some of that that had been 11 HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTION reclassified was reinstated, and so you see a small increase 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 in the month of May of reclassification -- pardon me -- of 13 cancellable allowables. 14 I ALBUQUERQUE. QUE, NEW MEXICO 15 That's as a result of reinstatement of allowables Q to wells that were classified marginal in February and 16 ROUE. reclassified as nonmarginal in May? 17 243-669 0006 18 Generally, that's right. That's virtually true Α 1092 • PHONE for all of that. 19 ₹ ω 20 Now then, again coming on down the curve through ė 80× DEPOSITIONS, 21 the month of June and July, you see that general downward slope 00.01.00 22 which means we were doing some catching up with our New Mexico SPECIALIZING IN 23 markets, but then from the end of July to the end of August, SMM 24 we made a really substantial reduction in cancellable 25 underage, something in the order of two billion cubic feet

and you'll notice that that is, by far, the greatest reduction in any one month throughout the year.

Q How do you account for this substantial reduction in August?

A August the 2nd was the date of certification by the Federal Power Commission of the new sale to El Paso. 6 August 2nd was the date that gas got turned through that meter run. We were as ready as we could be, and started gas running immediately within a matter of hours.

So August, the people that were dispatching the wells in the fields were turning all the gas they could possibly turn into that El Paso connection to try to catch up. Then I take it that the decline shown in August is Q a graphic representation of what can be accomplished during a 15 summer's month by efforts of Southern Union Gas Company and El Paso Natural Gas Company through the auspices of the gas 16 sales agreement referred to as Exhibit 1.

А That is correct, and this is the kind of reduction we should have been making in May, June and July and had the Federal Power Commission certificate of the arrangement at an early time, then I feel that there's no doubt of what we could have made that same kind of reduction in total underage for three or four months, instead of just during one month in 1970.

In the months of September, October and so on, we

dearnley-meier HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 SIMMS BLDC.* >.O. BOX 1092*PHONE 243-0091+ALBUQUERQUE. 51 NATIONAL DANK BLDC. EAST+ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO DEPOSITIONS, SPECIALIZING IN 602

1

2

3

4

5

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

1 were faced with the increasing heating requirements and load 2 in our own market area, so we had to turn this gas back and, of course, El Paso was faced with billing its own total 3 deliveries during those months, too. So there was no catch 4 up available to us during the last four months of the year. 5 Mr. Haseltine, in your opinion, does the sale of 6 Q the quantities of gas referred to in the gas sales agreement 7 marked as Exhibit 1 in any way adversely affect Southern 8 Union's ability to meet its intrastate demand? 9 No, not at all. Southern Union Gas Company, as an 10 А intrastate utility company, recognizes that it has a very 11 real obligation to maintain reserves and deliverability for 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 its New Mexico markets and the purpose of this sale is to 13 sell off peak gas for a period of three years only, to catch 14) SIMMS BLDC.+ P.O. BOX 1092+PHONE 243-0691+ALBUQUERQUE. (ST NATIONAL BANK BLDC, EAST+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO up with the difference between total markets that presently 25 exist between the major takers out of the basin. 16 This does not affect our total reserves or long-life 17 reserves for the intrastate markets of New Mexico. 18 All right, Mr. Haseltine. Does that conclude your 19 Q 20 remarks with respect to what has taken place up through 21 February of 1970? Yes, I believe it does. 22 А Have you prepared an exhibit that reflects your 23 Q 209 511 FIRST estimation and opinion as to the results that will occur with 24 respect to underage accrued to Southern Union Gas Company and 25

18

PAGE

.

dearnley-meier

HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

DEPOSITIONS,

SPECIALIZING INI

19 Gathering Company facilities and wells connected thereto, 1 depending on whether the present application is or is not 2 granted? 3 Yes, I have a tabular exhibit that will show that. А 4 MR. COOLEY: Mark that as Exhibit 4, please. 5 (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 6 Number 4 was duly marked for identification.) 7 I hand you what's been marked Exhibit 4 and ask Q 8 you if this is the tabular exhibit to which you just referred? 9 А Yes, it is. 10 Would you explain the matters set forth thereon? 11 0 HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS First of all, this is the combined picture of 12 A NEW MEXICO 37103 87108 Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering 13 Company connected wells. It's broken down by prorated pools, 14 SIMMS BLDC. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-0691 ALBUQUERQUE. JT NATIONAL BIANK BLDC. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Basin-Dakota on the left, out on the west, to Fulcher-Kutz-15 Pictured Cliffs out on the right, and then the total column 16 17 of prorated pools. 18 And then the column on the far left identifies what 19 each line is. 20 First of all, this top line is the estimated 21 allowable subject to cancellation February 1, 1971. That's two days ago. 22 SPECIALIZING IN Without the exception granted that we have asked for 23 209 SI here this morning, the amounts shown in line one across the 24 top will be cancelled effective February 1, 1971, as soon as

PAGE

DEFOSITIONS,

25

Ł n

í.

14 į

1.0

ŧ ŝ

13

1

1.7 Ŧ

5

4. *

11

dearnlev-meier

la la		page 20
	1	all the monthly production data is in and available to the
(E	2	Commission.
5. 1914	3	There will be a total of four billion cubic feet
	4	cancelled. All of these numbers are m.c.f. in the exhibits,
	5	so we have to add three zeroes mentally here if we are going
	6	to talk about billion cubic feet.
	7	The total that would be subject to cancellation and
leie	8	presumably would be cancelled on February 1, 1971, would be in
dearnley-meie	9	excess of four billion cubic feet without a stay in this
arnl	10	balancing order.
de d	11	Q And this gas allowable will be forever lost to the
NTIONS	12	producers that have accumulated this underage?
CONVE	13	A That is correct. That will be taken off their wells
TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS QUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103	80 14	and thrown back in the pot and they will get a little piece of
	00 15	this.
	₩ * 16	Q Approximately what percentage, if this were
EXPERT 1 - ALBU	2. 17	redistributed among all the wells in the pool, do you have an
: 243-0091• А.L.F	18 18	estimation of approximately what percentage would be
INGS, STAT	19	reallocated to these wells?
HEARIN	· 20	A It would probably be something in the order of five
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS,	ини	percent to any given individual well that would lose allowable
	4 □ 22 ∠ ∠	under this cancellation.
SPECIALIZING IN OF	011 23	Q In effect, would lose approximately ninety-five
SPECIAL	ਸਤੂਸ਼ 24	percent of their underage?
384	25	A Right. That is correct.

Go ahead and proceed then with the further Q explanation of Exhibit 4.

Now, let's look down at line three next. That's the Α 3 estimated allowable that would be subject to cancellation 4 August 1, '71. Again, if we have no stay in balancing and 5 that is something in excess of seven billion cubic feet, so if we proceed and let the rules be observed without an exception, as we have asked for, there's going to be a total of eleven billion plus cubic feet of allowable lost to the producers who have had a right, and we believe should have a continued opportunity to produce that gas. Seven plus four, a total of eleven billion cubic feet subject to cancellation without a stay in balancing.

Now, line two and line four, is the cancellable underage that we believe can be made up if we are granted a stay in balancing for one year.

Now, of the four billion that's going to be cancelled February 1, we think we can make up something over two billion. Of the seven billion --

Let me interrupt at this point. Why can't you make 20 Q up the entire four billion? 21

Some of the wells are not going to make it up. 22 А Some of the wells are -- I'm not going to say they are 23 marginal, but they are in the area where they might or might 24 25 not be reclassified marginal. They certainly will not make

dearnley-meier 🐑 DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS SIMMS ELDG. = 2.0, BOX 1092 + PHONE 243-6601 + ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 51 national 14Ank Bldg. East + Albuquerque, new mexico 87108 SPECIALIZING IN 209 SIN

1

2

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

E à

غد ا

ţ

1 1

12

10

i -

ζ

ί.

22 PAGE it up even though they produce 365 days a year. 1 I take it you mean they cannot produce their current Q 2 allowable, plus a substantial amount in excess of current 3 allowable? 4 That is right, yes. А 5 But you feel that you can reasonably expect to make Q б up approximately half of the underage that would be 7 dearnley-meier cancelled today unless this application is granted? 8 That is right, and this would be with existing Α 9 6.8 1 facilities and this, I think, is a conservative number we've 10 1:4 not tried to pad. In fact, I think we can really bet it, 11 SPECIALIZING (N. DEFOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS but this is all I'd like to stick my neck out on and say we 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 87508 can make it, but I do think we can make up that two point 13 14 billion there at the end of line two. SIMMS BLDC. P.O. ROX 1022 PHONE 243-0611 ALBUQUERQUE. 51 NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST +ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 15 Is this based solely upon the gas sales agreement Q 谲 benefit to be derived? 16 17 Yes. This makeup has essentially all got to be run А 18 through the El Paso connection. 19 Now, with respect to the allowable that is subject Q to cancellation on August 1 of 1971, approximately what 20 amount of that underage do you believe you will be able to 21 22 make up? About one point eight billion in total there. 23 А Something of over four billion can be made up with a stay 209 F.I.R. 24 in balancing. We are looking at --25

PAGE 23

		PAGE 23
	1	Q If the stay is extended for a period of one year?
	2	A Extended for a period of one year, right. We're
r -	3	looking at eleven billion that is subject to cancellation.
	4	It can't all be made up, and I think that any that can be
k <u>v</u>	5	made up reasonably can be made up within a year. I think
нит 1 на 4 на 1 на селани	6	that's about four billion feet, something in excess of that.
₹1997 - 2 3 Sec	7	Q In your opinion, Mr. Haseltine, do you feel that the
neie	8	one year extension that's here requested will accomplish for
ey-I	9	all practical purposes about all that can be accomplished
dearnley-meier	10	with respect to this underage?
qe	11	A Yes, I think that one year, one good summer's run
CONVENTIONS CO 87103	12	to the El Paso connection will effectively get all that can
, CONVE	13	reasonably be expected to be gotten.
TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CON	₈ 14	Q And that again is because the other seven million
STIMONY, DA	6 0 15	is allocated to wells that cannot substantially overproduce
	⊔ ¥ 10	their current allowable?
EX9ER4		A That is correct.
TEMENTS, EXPE 2 243-0001 • A L	ษ มี วิธี 18	Q So then, I know this is difficult for you, but in
HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXP 1092 • Phone 243-0091 • A	a 19 • 19	your estimation, do you feel that a year hence, that you
РОЗІТІОИS, НЕАКІНGS, STA	с. 20	could reasonably be expected to be repeating the performance?
1.10NS,	21 z 21	A No. We foresee no need at all at this time that
	」 22	where we there's no situation where we would want to come back
MMX BL	õ	in a year from now and ask for another extension. We think if
SPECIALIZIN 209 SIMMS	ระ 24	it can be gotten in a year, we'll get it. If it can't, then
	25	this is all that reasonably ought to be tried in this direction.
	25	this is all that reasonably ought to be tried in this direction.

樹

1

1

Now, in addition to the benefits that you have Q 1 explained that will flow from the gas sales agreement with 2 El Paso, has Southern Union Gas Company and Gathering Company 3 any other plans that would further tend to reduce the underage 4 accumulated to the wells connected to its facilities? 5 Yes. Again, let me emphasize that Exhibit Α 6 Number 3, the tabular exhibit -- I believe we did call that 7 three? 8 Q It is four. 9

A Four. All right. Exhibit 4 pertained to our 10 11 performance only with existing facilities.

12 Now, in addition to that, we have planned some 13 additional six thousand horsepower, compressor horsepower 14 to be installed in the San Juan Basin this year.

15 We probably have, in the San Juan Basin, between 16 fifteen and twenty thousand existing compressor horsepower, 17 and our plans are to add in the neighborhood of another six 18 thousand. Some of that horsepower is on order, has been on 19 order for several months. Some of it is scheduled for 20 delivery. Some of it is still tentative. We're not sure 21 that we'll put it in this year or next, but our plans right 22 now are along the lines of an additional six thousand horse-23 power to handle gas out of the basin.

Now, in addition to that, we've got quite a bit of pipeline lubing that we have planned for this year and some

dearnley-meiel EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 BOX 1092. PHONE 243-6691. ALBUQUERQUE. < BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, DEFOSITIONS, SIMMS BLDG. + P.O. B ST NATIONAL EANK SPECIALIZING INI

209

24

25

6.4

additional pipeline lubing for 1972. We'll be doing some 1 lubing on the Albuquerque 20-inch main line and some lubing 2 on the gathering trunks coming out of the Largo-Tapacito-3 Jicarilla area, plus some additional minor lubing that is of 4 not this large size. 5

There's one other thing that we've got in mind and 6 that's development of storage area, underground storage in 7 an area that would serve our New Mexico markets and this 8 would be normally loaded during the summer, during off-peak 9 months with additional gas and would be available to markets 10 during winter, with the total effect that it's going to 11 increase total production by our connections, total movement 12 of gas out of the basin. 13

Now, Mr. Haseltine, the additional compressor Q 14 facilities and the pipeline lubing will have a particular prac-15 tical effect on the productibility of the wells connected 16 to the facilities, will it not? 17

> А That is right.

Q What is that then?

А Well, the effect will be some of these wells that we are talking about that are sort of in the gray area that 21 can make up allowables but can't catch up underage, some of 22 those will catch up underaye that we haven't put a number to 23 here in Exhibit Number 4. 24

Will that be because as you lower the line pressure Q

CPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS MMS BLDG., e.D. BOX 1092.0PHONE 243-0691.0LEUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 NATIONAL HANK BLDG. EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 209 SI

18

19

20

25

. .

126

1.3

6. 8

ंह

i i ł

1.2

юł

dearnley-meier

		PAGE 26
	1	A As we lower the line pressure, some of these
	2	weaker lines are going to come up and catch up on the underage.
	3	Q The obvious fact is that the lower the line pressure
	4	the more the well can make?
	5	A That is correct.
	6	Q And the installation of storage facilities, I
	7	assume, would tend to level off their takes rather than make
	8	them seasonal?
	9	A That is right. It would have two effects, really.
	10	You'd increase your total summer's load, and you would also,
	11	in the wintertime, at least for let's say some of the
CO 87103	12	entire immediate heating season, you would still be able to
XICO B	13	run gas to El Paso without taking storage out of the heating
NEW MEXICO 87103 87108	14	months, which is an advantage both in summer and winter
RAUE.	15	weather.
BUQUE NEW M	16	Q Is there anything else you'd like to add to your
91 • ALE Proue.	17	testimony, Mr. Haseltine?
91A1EMEN13, EXFE One 243-6691 - Al - Al Buquerque,	18	A No, sir.
	19	MR. COOLEY: This concludes the direct examination
, HEAKINGS, X 1092 • PH LDG. EAST	20	of this witness, Mr. Nutter.
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, e.f.o. box 1092eph L.bank blog. East	21	MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions for
		Mr. Haseltine?
PPECIALIZING INI DI 209 Simms Blog. First national	23	
JPEC: 204 S F12ST	24	
	25	

ئد ۽		PAGE 27
	1	CROSS EXAMINATION
,	2	BY MR. UTZ:
< 1 k	3	Q Mr. Haseltine, you mentioned storage would help
4	4	you out in that problem. Does Southern Union have storage
ka≇ sa	5	area in mind?
	6	A We've got two or three mapped out. We are starting
	7	some title work to see what the ownership situation is, and
leiel	8	the geologists plan, as soon as they can plan on the weather,
dearnley-meie	9	to go out to do surface work, and we'll follow that up this
arnl	10	year with some core drilling to attempt to find some
de H	11	structures if all these steps continue to prove favorably
1 S III S	12	at this time.
CONVENTIO	13	Q Will this be down in the Albuquerque area?
TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS OUEROUE, NEW MEXICO 87103	s 14	A Yes. It will be close encugh to the Albuquerque
KOKY, DAIL		area that provides a muscle for the Albuquerque gas supply
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	16	situation.
×ו××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××	- 17	MR. UTZ: That's all I have.
51ATEMENTS, E ON E 243-0601	18 18	CROSS EXAMINATION
с	19	BY MR. NUTTER:
	3 20	Q Mr. Haseltine, you were mentioning the order numbers
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS,	21	that the Commission had entered, and I don't think you did
	22	give the number of the order that was entered on February 19th,
SPECIALIZING IN DE	20 23	of 1969. What was that order that continued the
SPECIAL 2004 SIM		suspension?
ş ·	25	A I don't know what that order was.

•

		PAGE 28
	1	0 Well, I can get that. I just thought that you
	2	would have had it.
3		A Our file is incomplete. There was an order issued.
	4	I think it was a matter reviewed and then an order issued,
	5	I believe.
	6	MR. NOLAND: Mr. E_X aminer, I believe it was an
	7	administrative.
	8	MR. NUTTER: Just an administrative extension or
	9	something like that?
	10	MR. NOLAND: Yes, I believe so.
	11	Q (Mr. Nutter continuing) Now, Mr. Haseltine, you
	12	indicated that this rapid decrease in the amount of underage
	13	was effected during August when you turned everything on,
	14	so-to-speak. Now, why did it level off so much then during
	15	September and October? Had your local increase in demand
	16	already taken effect in September that you'd have such a
RQUE. N	17	leveling off effect?
	18	A It was beginning to take effect, right. Now, the
	19	only way that we can catch up is that Southern Union
	20	connections supply gas for the El Paso market through that
	21	El Paso connection. Now then, as El Paso or Southern Union
	22	have to dispatch so that we cannot in effect displace their
	23	own production, then there can be no catch up.
F1837	24	Total pools allowable simply increase. There has
	25	to be a movement of gas from our reserves to displace gas

29 PAGE

that they ordinarily would have taken from their reserves 1 in order to play catch up; as the fall and winter months come 2 on, of course, you've got some load increase by California 3 which is demanding gas, too, in preparation for the winter. 4 So in total, effect is to pull everything out of 5 the basin that can come out and there's no opportunity for б us to displace part of the gas that would otherwise have 7 dearnley-meier come from El Paso reserves. 8 9 Q Well, I wouldn't think there'd be enough difference in August and September to make the change. You reduced the 10 11 amount by two billion cubic feet in August --SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS 12 Α Right. NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 -- and in September, you reduced it by only two-tenths 13 Q of a billion which, to me, seems like a tremendous difference 14 1. ALBUQUERQUE. KQUE, NEW MEXICO 15 there between those two months, and there's not that much difference in the weather during August and September. 16 17 A Well, you remember also in the summer, recent (1092 • PHONE 243-0691 DG, EAST • AL BUQUER 18 hearings, we talked about fluctuation of allowables that 19 don't exactly follow the fluctuation in demands. The allowables 20 are cycling back and forth over the curve that represents MMS BLDC. P.O. BOX National Bank BLE 21 total takes and without looking it up, I suspect that 22 September had some high allowables dropping on these wells 23 as compared to the August allowables, so there wasn't much 2.00.5 FTRS 24 catch up. 25 0 So this would not reflect takes only then?

÷ ..

4.4

2.28

:

13

\$ 0

Č lovi			page 30
		1	A Not necessarily.
ka we		2	Ω Takes against allowables?
. :	¢	3	A Right. Right.
ţ		4	MR. COOLEY: It doesn't reflect any take s against
- 		5	current allowables, Mr. Nutter. Only reduction in underage.
5 - 2	- 1 	6	MR. NUTTER: Right. Are there any further
	5 (s. 7) 7	7	questions of the witness? He may be excused. Anything
* ¥	eiel	8	further, Mr. Cooley?
ý.e	dearnley-meier	9	MR. COOLEY: I have nothing further. I would like
1 -	Inte	16	to make a closing statement. Aztec Oil and Gas Company, I
	dea	11	believe, intends to enter an appearance in this case and
2	s ions	12	present testimony, so I pass the ball to them at this point.
, ¥ 1	CONVENTIONS Co 87103	13	MR. STARKZ: Thank you, Mr. Cooley. My name is
 1	-	14	Joe E. Starkz. I'm a member of the Texas bar and
	, daily copy , 2. New Mex 6 87108	15	employee of Aztec Oil and Gas Company of Dallas, Texas.
€ 4 } -	TESTIMONY, Z Querque, gwmexico	16	
ii	EXPERTTES ● A L B U Q U Q U R W		I believe, Mr. Examiner, that you have written notic
17	- M	17	of appearance of local counsel, Mr. L. C. White on our behalf.
	57.47EMEN75, 0 N E 243-669 • ∧ L B U Q U E 1	18	MR. NUTTER: Yes, we do.
1 0	HEARINGS, ST 1092 • PHON DG. EAST•	19	MR. STARKZ: May I proceed?
1.4		20	MR. NUTTER: Yes.
	DEPOSITIONS, 0, 60 x L BANK BL	21	MR. STARKZ: Thank you, Mr. Examiner. By way of
	0 4	22	prefacing remarks, I would like to state that Aztec Oil and
:	ALIZIN	23	Gas Company supports in its entirety the application of
	5PECI 209 5 208 5	24	Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company
		25	in Case Number 4494 now pending before this Commission.

manin

and the second second

,

31 PAGE However, I 'd like to further add that Aztec Oil 1 and Gas Company has no overproduced wells which would be 2 affected by a suspension of Rules 15(A) or 15(B) and our 3 support of that part of the application is in the interest of 4 fairness, only. It being our position that relief furnished 5 on account of underproduction should be accompanied by 6 7 similar relief with respect to overproduction; however, our economic interest is directly affected by that portion of 8 9 the application relating to the suspension of Rule 14(A) and we will, therefore, submit evidence to this portion of the 10 application only. In this regard, Aztec will offer only one 11 witness, Mr. Prentice Watts. 12 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 Buquerque, New Mexico 87108 MR. HATCH: Will you stand and be sworn. 13 (Witness sworn.) 14 15 PRENTICE WATTS called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was 16 17 examined and testified as follows: 18 DIRECT EXAMINATION BOX 1092 PHONE K BLDG, EAST AL BY MR. STARKZ: 19 20 Q Mr. Watts, for the record, will you state your 21 name, please. 209 SIMMS BLDC. - 2.0. E 22 My name is Prentice Watts. А 23 And by whom are you employed and in what capacity? Q 24 I'm employed by Aztec Oil and Gas Company, I'm А

dearnlev-meier

DE "OSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTION

SPECIALIZING INI

ā

25 Vice President in charge of Production and Engineering.

÷	×.		PAGE 32
		1	Q Have you testified before this Commission on prior
		2	occasions with respect to matters which come within the scope
• *-	ŗ	3	of your supervision in your present position with Aztec Oil
		4	and Gas Company?
k		5	A Yes, I have.
L	- 1 - X - X - X - X - X	6	MR. STARKZ: Mr. Examiner, are there any questions
	S 2 € 3	7	with regard to this witness's qualifications?
}~ ≦ {	dearnley-meier	8	MR. NUTTER: No, sir. He's qualified.
j e	ey-1	9	MR. STARKZ: Thank you, Mr. Examiner.
f	arn	10	Q Mr. Watts, as Vice President and Manager of
	de	11	Production Operations for Aztec Oil and Gas Company, are you
	CONVENTIONS CO 87103	12	familiar with the application made by Southern Union Gas and
r .		13	Southern Union Gathering Company in Case Number 4494 now
	DAILY COPY, CONVENTI . NEW MEXICO 87103 3 87108	14	pending?
	A . 0	15	A Yes, I am.
1	LESTIN CER Meren	16	Q Will this application affect Aztec Oil and Gas
ni⊊ Nic	EXPERT 1 1● ALBUC RQUE, NE	17	Company's interest?
÷ 2	STATEMENTS, DNE: 243-0601 ●ALBUQUER	18	A Yes, it will affect Aztec, but principally with
		19	respect to that portion of the application which requests
i I	HEARIN 1092 - 1	20	the suspension of Rule 14(A).
,	DE?OSITIONS, HEARINGS, 	21	Q And how would the granting of that portion of the
2 X	U 4	22	application with reference to the suspension of Rule 14(A)
1	LIZING I	23	affect Aztec's interest?
-	SPECIA 200 SP	24	A Well, Aztec owns and operates sixteen wells now
		25	connected to the Southern Union Gathering Company system which

ł.

•			page 33
		1	are greatly underproduced. Now, this underproduction from
		2	these wells totals about one billion seven hundred million
X		3	cubic feet.
		4	Q Now, an estimated nine hundred and twenty-one
•	:	5	million cubic feet of that amount is subject to cancellation
	:	6	right now in this current proration period which started the
2 - 2 - 3		7	day before yesterday.
Pier		8	MR. COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, wasn't it a hundred
dearnlev-meie		9	and twenty-nine cubic feet?
r n l e		10	THE WITNESS: Nine hundred twenty-one million cubic
deal	3	11	feet.
	ŝ	11	Q Mr. Watts, have you prepared an exhibit which will
	CONVENTI CO 87103		show these particular wells to which you refer and their
	COPY, CC MEXICO	13	totals underproduction?
	DAILY C NEW N	14	
R 1	TESTIMONY, D Jouerque, Iew Mexico	15	A Yes. Our Exhibit Number 1 lists the sixteen under-
		16	produced wells. I mean, we do have some other underproduced
	rs, expel 691 e A L Erque,	17	wells, but this exhibit includes only underproduced wells that
	ATEMENTS, Е 243-0691 L B U Q U E R	18	are capable of making up some back allowable.
	INGS, 571 • PHON	19	MR. STARKZ: Mr. Examiner, will this please be
	5, HEARII X 1092 • LDG E/	20	identified as Aztec's Exhibit Number 1.
	DE°OSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPE 5. • P.O. Box 1092.•Phone 243-6591•AL 1. Jank Blog. East •Albuquerque	21	(Whereupon, Aztec Exhibit Number 1 was marked for
	INI DE 9 - DG.● P - NAL 9	22	identification.)
	SPECIALIZING IN	23	Q Now, Mr. Watts, I believe on this Exhibit 1 where
	SPECIA 209 Su Firet	24	we show the columns of numbers, those numbers indicate m.c.f.
		25	or thousands of cubic feet, is that correct?

A Yes. To explain this exhibit, the first column shows the amount of gas that is immediately subject to cancellation.

The second column indicates the amount of production, underproduction that would be carried forward into this current proration period and could be made up during this current proration period.

8 Now, the third column of figures is the total
9 underage attributed to each well as of January the 31st of
10 this year.

Q Now, Mr. Watts, does this list which is shown on
Aztoc's Exhibit Number 1 necessarily purport to cover all of
Aztec's wells or interest in wells that would be affected in
this hearing or only those that are principally affected?

A Only those that are principally affected and capable
of making up some underproduction.

Q Mr. Watts, would you explain to the examiner how these wells came to be underproduced to the extent as referred to in Exhibit 1?

A All of these wells are underproduced generally
because of the lack of a sufficient and consistent market
for their allowable production. Prior to August of 1970 -now, when I say, "consistent market," I mean a seasonal market.
This underproduction was definitely not due to the inability
of the wells to make its allowable. In fact, during the summer

dearnley-meier SPECIALIZING IN. DEPOSITIONS, MÉARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTION NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 I . ALBUQUERQUE. 1092 • PHONE 243-869 200 × MMS BLDG. P.O. NATIONAL JANK 209 SIN

14

\$ i

4 4

13

ţ,

1

2

3

5

6

7

17

18

months of 1970 and prior to that, even during the summer
 months, many of the wells were shut-in for an entire month
 because of lack of market or the seasonal demand on the
 Southern Union system.

PAGE

35

Q Now, Mr. Watts, you've stated that these wells are underproduced, have accumulated underage on account of market. Do they presently have a market which would permit them, if this pending application is granted, to make up their underage?

9 A Yes. As Mr. Haseltine has stated, a number of
10 wells that were connected to the Southern Union Gas Company
11 system were changed in the Southern Union Gathering system
12 so that the wells could have a more favorable marketing
13 opportunity; that is, these wells would be able to produce
14 through the Southern Union Gathering system into El Paso
15 Natural Gas Company's market, principally a California market.

Now, that increased market is, you know, not 16 nearly as seasonal as was the Southern Union Gas Company 17 market. Accordingly, the wells thus changed from the Gas 18 Company to the Gathering Company have, for the past six 19 months anyway, enjoyed a market that was adequate to permit 20 production of its current allowable as well as making 21 additional gas that would reduce the underproduction status 22 23 of many of those wells.

Ω Then, Mr. Watts, is it your testimony that each of these wells are connected to Southern Union Gas Company's or

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTION: 2005 Simms Bldg, P.J. Box 1092 (Prione 243-6601) Albuquerque, new mexico 87103 First national Bank Bldg. East (Albuquerque, new mexico 87108

24

25

5

6

7

8

š .:

1 .

3.4

6.1

1.0

1.20

1

11

1.1

į

٤.

3.3

dearnley-meier
يومر		page 36
	1	Southern Union Gathering Company's lines as was previously
<i>i</i> -	2	testified to by Mr. Haseltine?
4. * 1	3	A Yes, that's correct.
	4	Q Now, Mr. Watts, can you go into greater detail with
*** (* 15 1. 11)	5	respect to some of the individual wells which are shown on
	6	your Exhibit 1 to show what has taken effect with respect to
ца — ж. 2016 г. ж. н	7	those wells on an individual basis prior to the first of
	ļ	
8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	8	August, 1970, and subsequent thereto?
arnley - meie	9	A Well, I will not go into detail on all of the wells,
6ar 1	10	but I have prepared three exhibits here.
	11	MR. STARKZ: Mr. Examiner, can these be identified
V VENTIONS	12	as Aztec's Exhibits 2, 3 and 4.
CONNECTOR STATE	13	(Whereupon, Aztec's Exhibits
DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS NEW MEXICO 87103	14	2, 3 and 4 for marked for identification.)
	15	Q Now, would you explain what Exhibits 2, 3 and 4
1 28511MONY,	16	purport to show, Mr. Watts.
	17	
		A Well, these three exhibits detail by months, since
ST E ST ST T ST ST T S	18	August, 1969, production and allowable data from three of the
RINGS, 57A7 E AST●AL	19	sixteen wells that we have listed on Exhibit 1.
HEAR 0 × 1002 - 20 0 × 1002 -	20	Now, the purpose of these three exhibits is to
P.O. BOX	21	illustrate the capability of the wells, the erratic nature
101 - 101 -	22	of production prior to August of 1970, and the allowable
	23	status.
SPECIALIZII 200 SIMMS	24	Let's use Exhibit Number 3 as an example and I'11
	25	go through it. The others are very similar and are typical

والمستحديد ومقادر والمنافقات

.

of the other wells. 1 Column one in Exhibit 3 is the allocation or the 2 monthly allowable as assigned to the wells. 3 Column two is the production for each of the months 4 10 5 from this particular well, Cane Number 9, in the Basin-Dakota 6 Pool. 7 Column number three is merely showing the difference dearnley-meier either over or underproduction on a monthly basis of its 8 allocation when compared to production. Now, column number 9 1 three is the amount of gas subject to cancellation for this 10 particular well. Incidentally, this is the greatest that we 11 EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS have of all the sixteen wells. 12 X 1092+PHONE 243-6651+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 .DG, EAST+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 When you say "the greatest," you mean --13 Q The greatest underproduction. 14 А 15 -- greatest accumulated underage, is that correct? Q 16 Yes. The fifth column is just a figure showing А 17 accumulated underproduction during the past eighteen months, ł HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, 18 and the last column is its current status of underproduction. 19 Now, take particular note, look at May, June and 20 July of 1970. You will notice the well was shut-in for BLC BLC SPECIALIZING IN DEPOSITIONS, 21 three months there, due to the seasonal demand and lack of SIMMS BLDC. P.O. E 22 market. The same thing happened in August and September of 23 '69 and, that, of course, happened in previous years, too. 209 SI FIRST 24 Now, note production since August of 1970. In all 4 9 4 7 25 six months, the well has overproduced its allowable by

PAGE

37

28.3

substantial amounts and thus decreased its underproduction 1 status. 2

1 :

1 8

64

1.4

1 a

έ.

14

dearnley-meier

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, CXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONI

1092. FHONE 243-6691. ALBUQUERQLE. DG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BLDG. х 0 8

BANK

NATIONAL

FIRST

SIMMS BLDC. . P.O.

209

18

19

20

25

NEW MEXICO 87103

87108

7

8

9

10

11

i3

Now, Mr. Watts, you have just indicated that this 0 3 particular well has accumulated more underage than any of the 4 other wells which are operated by Aztec Oil and Gas Company. 5 Based upon this Exhibit Number 3 and the well's performance, 6 particularly during the months of August, September and October of 1970, do you feel like that if the Commission should grant the pending application, that the total underage as to this well could be all made up or substantially all made up between now and February 1st, 1972?

Yes. For example, this well averaged a million А 12 six hundred m.c.f. per day during last year when it produced. But now, just using that as a nominal capacity of the well 14 and assuming it can produce the majority of 1971, it will 15 produce as many as five hundred and sixty thousand m.c.f. or 16 five hundred sixty million cubic feet. 17

We estimate its allowable will be approximately half of that during 1971 and it will be capable of overproducing that amount which would just about cover its underproduced status as of the first of this proration period. 21

Mr. Watts, with respect to Aztec's Exhibits 2, 3 and 22 Q 4, again, I believe that each of the figures is representative 23 of m.c.f. or thousands of cubic feet. 24

A Yes, that's true.

1 Q So that actually, when you see the total figure of 2 underage accumulated with respect to the Cane Number 9 well 3 as indicated on Exhibit 3, that is two hundred sixty-five 4 m.c.f. or two hundred sixty-five million feet of accumulated 5 underage? б А Yes. 7 Q Would you care to proceed and testify with respect 8 to Exhibits 2 and 4. I think you adequately covered 3. 9 Without going into detail on Exhibits 2 and 4, they А

are very similar. Again, I will call your attention to the
fact that since August, 1970, these wells have substantially
overproduced their monthly allocation and are again reducing
their producible underage.

14 Q Mr. Watts, with respect to all of the wells listed 15 herein and all of the wells with respect to which Aztec Oil 16 and Gas, and accumulated underage, is it your opinion that 17 these wells are capable of producing all of their current 18 allowables?

19 A Oh, yes. They are certainly capable of that.
20 Q Now, in the event the Commission should see fit to
21 grant the pending application, is it your opinion that these
22 wells in addition to producing their current allowables will
23 be able to produce all or substantially all of their
24 accumulated underage?

A Yes. In my opinion, each of these wells can make

ст. у х. , dearnley-meier DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS NEW MEXICO 87103 87108 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-0091 ALBUQUERQUE. 51 NATIONAL 3ANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO SPECIALIZING INC 209 SH FIRST

1.7

i a

រុំត

1.

Ì\$

Ì

13

48

1.4

5 2

į a

Š

1

1

25

			PAGE 40
		1	up or at least a substantial portion of their underproduction
		2	within the next year, if this application is granted.
		3	Q All right. Mr. Watts, in the event this application
		4	is not granted, how would Aztec Oil and Gas Company be
ł	:	5	affected?
ι.		6	A Well, of course, we would suffer cancellation
	205-05 5-	7	immediately of an allowable of some nine hundred and twenty-on
¥	neie	8	million cubic feet.
Å	dearnley-meier	9	Q Will you put
	arnl	10	A But now
	de De	11	Q Will you put it down in pencil down and see, in
Ż	CONVENTIONS	12	dollars and cents, what that would represent to Aztec Oil and
	, CONVE	13	Gas and to its royalty owners.
Å.	DAILY COPY, CON , New Mexico 3 87108	14	A This value has been placed at approximately
Ę.	ИХ, D 20 8. Х100	15	\$138,000, so Aztec Oil and Gas Company would suffer a monetary
•	r testimony, u qu er quë v em mexici	16	loss there.
: F	, EXPER' 1 ● A L B P Q U E' - I	17	Q Now, Mr. Watts, if this application should be
÷	rements, exper 243-6691⊕ A L B B L Q U € P Q U €.	18	granted, in your opinion, would the increased production
	RINGS, STA) 2 • PHONE E AST • AL	19	during the next year from these wells adversely affect their
• 5	HEA 100	20	producing capabilities for the life of the reservoir or any
	LIZING IN. DEPOSITIONS, MMS BLDG 2.0. BOX NATIONAL IJANK BL	21	other wells in the area to the extent that reservoir waste
	141 DEP PDC - 5 PDC -	22	would occur, in your opinion?
	PECIALIZING 1 209 SIMMS BL	23	A No, I don't believe so.
A	SPECIAL 209 SIM	24	Q In your opinion, how do you feel that correlative
****		25	rights would be affected by the granting of this application?

		1	A Well, of course, correlative rights are not going
4 9		2	to be affected, I don't think. In fact, only by overproduction
K de	·	3	of these underproduced wells will correlative rights be
í		4	really protected for all parties involved.
jik.i≊ ₽	2 }	5	Q Would you amplify that with respect to the under-
	5. 5. 5.	6	produced wells?
j	k na Solo Maria	7	A Well, that's really what I'm referring to. These
- 4 0 7	meie	8	underproduced wells have not been allowed to produce their
in a	ley-I	9	allowables. They were not able to sell it because of market
* 1	dearnley-meie	10	conditions, so now, by being allowed to overproduce and make
- 4	de	11	up this underproduction, correlative rights will be protected.
11 b	ENTIONS 7103	12	Q Then is it your opinion that correlative rights
•	7, CONV	13	would be protected by the granting of this application?
	IMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS Rque, New Mexico 87103 Iexico 87108	14	A Oh, yes.
4 ° *	40NY, DA 2016. 1 2XICO 6	15	Q Mr. Watts, were each of these four exhibits which
•	7 785711 10 0 0 6 A	16	have been submitted here prepared by you or under your
, :	, схрея 91• А∟е Roue.	17	supervision?
. :	51ATEMENTS, E ONE 243-6091- ●ALBUQUER0	18	A Oh, yes.
•	• 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	19	MR. STARKZ: Mr. Examiner, Aztec would like to
	. HEARINGS , X 1092 € PH	20	offer into evidence its Exhibits 1 through 4.
	DEPOSITIONS, 	21	MR. NUTTER: Aztec's Exhibits 1 through 4 will be
1.2	0 4	22	offered in evidence.
	LIZI MMS N A	23	(Whereupon, Aztec's Exhibits Numbers 1 through 4 offered
	SPECIA 209 SH	24	into evidence.)
		25	MR. STARKZ: I have no further questions for this

с. 45

.

	1	witness, Mr. Examiner.
	2	MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of
	3	Mr. Watts?
	4	CROSS EXAMINATION
	5	FY MR. UTZ:
	б	Q Mr. Watts, the sixteen wells listed on your Exhibit
		Number 1, are they all connected to the Gathering Company
	8	or the Gas Company?
	9	A Well, they were connected to the Gas Company. They
		are all Gathering Company wells now.
	11	Q I see. Now, the underage that you say that you
	12	can make up here, is that all attributed to the wells now
	13	being connected to the Gathering Company?
	14	A Yes.
	15	Q Does Aztec have any wells connected to the Gas
N M M M	16	Company now that will be able to make up underage?
ROUE.	17	A Yes, we have some, but most of those that are still
BUQUERQ	18	connected to the Gas Company are pretty well in balance right
	19	now.
	20	Q I see. But this application will help wells
BANK BLI	21	connected to the Gas Company to make up cancellable underage
401 BA	22	as well as those connected to the Gathering Company will make?
FIRST NATIONAL	23	A Oh, yes. It certainly will. As a matter of fact,
11321	24	Aztec has interest in wells that we do not operate that are
<u>6</u>		

, A			page 43
		1	I suspect those wells will be able to benefit from the
· \$		2	continuation of the existing suspension.
	ς	3	Ω But this exhibit does not represent all of the wells
,		4	which you feel will make up underage, some of the worst?
3		5	A This exhibit represents the best wells, those that
i ś	• - • •	6	we have little doubt that it will make up the underage.
-	албар Ханаа Ханаа	7	Some of the other wells are in the gray area. If line
i} + sin -	neie	8	pressures are lowered through compressor installations, they
4-1- 3 -	ey-1	9	will make up some of their underage.
	dearnley-meier	10	MR. UTZ: That's all I have.
ه. ب	៨ម	11	MR. NUTTER: If there are no further questions, the
, ¥	VENTIONS 87103	12	witness may be excused. Do you have anything further,
ş	CONCOLORIZACIÓN CONCOLORIZACIÓN CONCOLORIZACIÓN CONCOLORIZACIÓN CONCOLORIZACIÓN CONCOLORIZACIÓN CONCOLORIZACIÓN	13	Mr. Starkz?
) ÷	DAILY COPY, New Mex 3 87108	14	Does anyone have a statement?
) 3		15	MR. COOLEY: I have a short statement,
1	TESTIMONY, IQUERQUE, EWMEXICO	16	Mr. Examiner. No more testimony.
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	EXPERT - A LEU - A LEU - N	17	MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish
t e	EMENTS, 243-6691 BUQUER	18	to offer in this case at this time?
•	STAT ONE • AL	19	MR. COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, Southern Union Gas and
1	НЕАRINGS , 1092 е РН DG. Е А5 Т	20	Southern Union Gathering Company would at this time offer
: 5	л оиs , х в х в г	21	into evidence its four exhibits.
	IN: DE>OSI1 - DG.● P.O.	22	MR. NUTTER: Southern Union's exhibits will be
5 N	NI JION	23	admitted into evidence.
	SPECIALIZING 209 SIMMS BU	24	(Whereupon, Applicant's
•		25	Exhibits 1 through 4 were admitted into evidence.)

-

MR. COOLEY: As I stated previously, I would like 1 2 to make a brief closing statement with respect to this case. 3 Although on two previous occasions, applications by El Paso Natural Gas Company were made of a very similar 4 nature to that which we have before the Commission here today. 5 However, in those cases, the main thrust there was with 6 attention to the overproduced wells and the drastic adverse 7 results that would occur to primarily El Paso's ability to 8 meet its market demand if the high capacity overproduced wells 9 were shut-in as required by the rules. 10

By this, I mean to say that -- I don't mean to
say however that underproduced wells are completely ignored,
but the main thrust of the case, the two cases presented
heretofore have been directed towards allowing already overproduced wells to continue to overproduce.

16 As testified and as is a matter of record before 17 this Commission, Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union 18 Gathering Company supported this Commission in those applica-19 tions because, certainly, everyone wants to see part of the 20 demand met. However, here, the main thrust of the case finally 21 becomes that of: What is the plight of the underproduced 22 operator? And the main thrust of this case is towards 23 alleviating the inequitable result that has occurred to those 24 operators, through no fault of their own or, for that matter, 25 no fault of Southern Union. Gas Company or Gathering Company.

SPECIALIZING IN. DEMOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS 209 Simms BLDG.,e 19.0. BUX 1002-PHONE 243-6601-ALBUQUERQ'JE. NEW MÉXICO 87103 FILET NATIONAL LIANK BLDG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

í á

1.2

ţ

4

1.3

÷ 8

dearnley-meier

There simply was not available market to really carry takes
 between the two pipelines.

Now, through the cooperation of the two major
purchasers in the area, we have it within the power of both
companies to bring these wells into balance, insofar as their
producing capabilities will permit, and as I'm sure the
Examiner is aware, an overproduced well continues to be overproduced under the rules forever. It must eventually face
some day of reckoning.

However, if these underproduced wells are not 10 granted relief here, they are forever going to lose very, 11 very substantial huge sums of money and their fair share of 12 the reserves in these various pools and we, therefore, -- as 13 "we", Southern Union as the carrier and purchaser from these 14 operators and as their spokesman -- urge this Commission to 15 allow these operators the opportunity to produce their fair-16 share of the gas in this pool insofar as their capabilities 17 18 permit.

I think that those perimeters of capability have
been rather closely outlined in Mr. Haseltine's testimony.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Any further statements?
MR. RANEY: Mr. Examiner, I am D. H. Raney of
El Paso Natural Gas Company. Mr. Cooley stole a substantial
portion of my closing statement, so I suffice it to say that
El Paso Natural Gas Company supports the application of

SPECIALIZING IN. DEPOSITIONS, HEAR.NGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS 200 simms bldg.,e.p.o. Box 1002.4Phone 243-6691.4Lbuquerque, new mexico 87103 First national bank bldg. East-albuquerque, new mexico 87108

44

dearnley-meier

PAGE 46 1 Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company for suspension of Rules 14(A), 15(A) and 15(B) for 2 3 Northwestern New Mexico, promulgated by Order R-1670, and urge that the application be granted. 4 MR. NUTTER: Anyone else? 5 MR. HATCH: The Commission has received a telegram б dearnley-meier 🕬 of Tenneco Oil Company for support of the applicant in this 7 case and a letter from Mobil Oil Corporation offering no 8 objection. 9 MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Cooley. If there's 10 nothing further in this case, we'll take the case under 11 SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTINONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTION advisement and take a ten-minute recess. 12 30X 1022+PHONE 243-6601+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 BLDG, EAST+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 SIMMS BLDG, P.O. BOX ST NATIONAL BANK BLD 21 22 23 209 SH FIRST 24 25

÷

4 1

; :

à s

 1^{-22}

			PAGE (4.7
1	<u>IND</u>	<u>E X</u>	
2	WITNESS		PACE
3	ORAN HASELTINE		
4	Direct Examination by Mr	. Cooley	2
5	Cross Examination by Mr.	Utz	27
6	Cross Examination by Mr.	Nutter	27
7	PRENTICE WATTS		
8	Direct Examination by Mr	. Starkz	31
9	Cross Examination by Mr.	Utz	42
10			
11			
12			
13			
14	EXHIBIT	MARKED	OFFERED AND ADMITTED
15	Applicant's Exhibit 1	9	43
	Applicant's Exhibit 2	11	43
16	Applicant's Exhibit 3	14	43
17	Applicant's Exhibit 4	19	43
18	Aztec's Exhibit 1 Aztec's Exhibits 2, 3 and 4	33 36	41 41
19			
20			
21			
22			
23			
24			
	1		

dearnley-meier regreese SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, REARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

. _ .

- •

• • •

• ••

. .

ية قرية 1-1- 1-

3 **4** • .

\$ -< }

is ∰raj

. م

-

-

209 SIMMS BLDG. # 2.0, BOX 1092 #PHONE 243-6691#ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EAST#ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

25

47 PAGE

48 PAGE STATE OF NEW MEXICO) 1 SS:) COUNTY OF BERNALILLO) 2 I, CHARLOTTE J. MACIAS, Court Reporter in and for the 3 County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify 4 that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before 5 the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by 6 7 me and that the same is a true and correct record of the said dearnley-meiei 9 proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability. 9 Lal 10 Court/Reporter 11 SPECIALIZING INCODEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS 12 No.3 200 SIMMS BLDG. & P.O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-0001 & ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87103 FINST NATIONAL MANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 . 13 6.5.3 14 15 1 16 17 18 19 1 20 : 1 21 Ξ. L do boreby operately that the se 18 1.3 2 . . 22 th ac. . . 23 TV non ·...., Cer Nor M. tico of componition bec. Scolon 24 25

The strategies with a second second

Page 1

NEW I	MEXICO	OIL	CONSERVATION	COMMISSION
-------	--------	-----	--------------	------------

EXAMINE	R HEARING		-
SANTA	FE	, NEW	MEXICO

Hearing Date F

TIME: 9 A.M.

REPRESENTING LOCATION NAME Oran f. Haseltino 50. Eluion Das Dalles Formington Jorro R. Jang-Jo. Union Aler A HE Crary Dalle-CV (Doyce Denver Amoro frod p. tec Ditters Dullas inter 100 DALLAS Adree One + horas the be E. Starle, Bill VANDERSLICE FARMINGTON Southern Union PROD. Co Gilbert NoLAND Southern Union PROD CO farmington William & Cashe, Southern blow in farming tor DAIIAS Southern Uta and Boyd L. Henderson El Paro EPNG 1 Stillaring por a land Jeviny I MORITZ BYA OIL PRODUCENS Sunth te Kihul S. Mer Bli Agenday Keliah 2 Fox del 1 Laita Fe farm It do adi Kina R. Duldaime RuByram & Ce. Austin - Santa Je

Page 2

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EXAMINE	R HEARING		
SANTA	FE	, NEW	MEXICO

NAME	REPRESENTING	LOCATION
11. N. Sweeney	Twinlakes Oil Co	Roscue
ill sesset ,	ninocc	arteria
11. N. Sweeney Pill sweet , Nonald H. Steven	Twinlakes Oil Co n mocc Quinlette OilCo	Soule. 13
•		
		1

.....

.

Aztec Oil & Gas Company Estimated Allowable Status on January 31, 1971 For Wells Carrying Cancellable Allowable

Basin Dakota	Cancellable <u>Allowable</u> MCP	Allowable To Carry Forward MCE	Net Allowable End of January 171 McF
Aztec #7	8,931	47,403	56,334
Cain $\#9$	167,950	97,462	265,412
Cain $\#12$	33,837	20,027	53,864
Hanks #11	62,946	76,843	139,789
Hubbell "A" #1	38,698	8,089	46,787
Hughes #2	862	72,046	72,908
McClanahan $\frac{l}{l}$	119,120	69,833	188,953
McClanahan $\frac{n}{n}$ 16	64,505	75,816	140,321
McClanahan #19	123,558	, 91,323	214,881
McClanahan $\frac{ll}{ll}20$	95,395	53,943	149,338
Nevman "A" #8	108,215	80,146	188,361
Nevman "C" #1	26,497	36,793	63,290
Reid #21	59,848	59,373	119,221
Field Total	910,352	789,097	1,699,459
Aztec Pictured Cliffs			
Hare $\frac{JL}{T}$	1,863	8,417	10,280
Reid #7	3,980	5,465	9,445
Field Total	5,843	13,882	19,725
Fulcher Kutz Pictured (liffs		
Hubbell #1	5,177	9,317	114,14914
Total All Fields	921,382	812,2%	1,733,678

BEFORE EXAMINED NUTTER 1. CONSERVATE 4494 CALINE

Shine and the second states of the second states of the second states of the second states of the second states

Aztec Oil & Gas Company Exhibit No. 1 Case No. 4494

Status of Underproduction Aztec Oil & Gas Company Aztec #7 - Basin Dakota Pool

<u></u>	Allocation	Production	+ Over (Under)	Subject to Cancellation	Accumulated Underproduction	Underproduced Status
August - 1969 September October November December January - 1970	9,588 19,187 30,862 32,038 41,003 38,166	0 10,618 28,396 51,830 66,265 65,016	(9,588) (8,569) (2,466) +19,792 +25,262 +26,850	288,920 " 269,128 243,866 217,016	9,588 18,157 20,623 "	298,508 307,077 309,543 289,751 264,489 237,639
February - 1970 March April May June July	26,903 37,626 21,693 24,743 13,489 12,338	58,818 48,736 33,028 0 11,452 14,933	+31,915 +11,110 +11,335 (24,743) (2,037) + 2,595	185,101 173,991 162,656 " 160,061	20,623 " 45,366 47,403	205,724 194,614 183,279 208,022 210,059 207,464
August - 1970 September October November December January - 1971	12,906 30,630 22,681 26,983 37,295 36,845	54,326 54,227 55,540 54,288 50,089 50,000*	+41,420 +23,597 +32,859 +27,305 +12,794 +13,155*	118,641 95,044 62,185 34,880 22,086 8,931*	47,403 " 47,403 47,403*	166,044 142,447 109,588 82,283 69,489 56,334*

*Estimated

, ·

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER CERVATION C 7 KC EXHIBIT NO. 2 a chanic. 4494

Aztec Oil & Gas Company Exhibit No. 2 Case No. 4494

Status of Underproduction Aztec Oil & Gas Company Cain #9 - Basin Dakota Pool

	Allocation	Production	+ Over (Under)	Subject to Cancellation	Accumulated Underproduction	Underproduced Status
August - 1969 September October November December January - 1970	10,055 20,093 32,319 33,550 42,939 40,001	0 0 11,031 64,468 58,808 51,621	(10,055) (20,093) (21,288) + 30,918 + 15,369 + 11,620	360,208 " 329,290 313,421 301,801	10,055 30,148 51,436 "	370,263 390,356 411,644 380,726 364,857 353,237
February - 1970 March April May June July	24,448 34,241 19,755 22,533 12,271 11,222	47,866 37,857 20,1£5 0 0 0	+ 23,418 + 3,616 + 370 (22,533) (12,271) (11,222)	278,383 274,767 27 ⁴ ,397 "	" " 73,969 86,240 97,462	329,819 326,203 325,833 348,366 360,637 371,859
August - 1970 September October November December January - 1971	11,737 27,893 20,648 24,554 33,936 33,527	46,607 44,243 46,336 44,683 38,373 38,500*	+ 34,870 + 16,350 + 25,688 + 20,129 + 4,437 + 4,973*	239,527 223,177 197,489 177,360 172,923 167,950*	97,462 " 97,462 97,462*	336,989 320,639 294,951 274,822 270,385 265,412*

*Estimated



Aztec Oil & Gas Company Exhibit No. 3 Case No. 4494

M

	Allocation	Production	+ Over (Under)	Subject to Cancellation	Accumulated Underproduction	Underproduced Status
August - 1969 September October November December January - 1970	7,226 14,608 23,496 24,391 31,217 28,890	0 0 2,775 40,608 44,604 44,604 44,014	(7,226) (14,603) (20,721) + 16,217 + 13,387 + 15,124	222,364 " 206,147 192,760 177,636	7,226 21,834 42,555 "	229,590 244,198 264,919 248,702 235,315 220,191
February - 1970 March April May June July	19,291 27,129 15,684 17,889 9,712 8,878	39,123 32,194 16,328 0 0 0	+ 19,832 + 5,065 + 644 (17,889) (9,712) (8,878)	157,804 152,739 152,095 "	42,555 39,337 57,226 66,938 75,816	200,359 192,076 191,432 209,321 219,033 227,911
August - 1970 September October November December January - 1971	9,281 22,141 16,377 19,452 26,879 26,556	40,611 36,447 36,187 34,157 30,374 30,500*	+ 31,330 + 14,306 + 19,810 + 14,705 + 3,495 + 3,944*	120 765 106,459 86,649 71,944 68,449 64,505*	75,816 " 75,816 75,816*	196,581 182,275 162,465 147,760 144,265 140,321*

Status of Underproduction Aztec Oil & Gas Company <u>McClanahan #16 - Basin Dakota Pool</u>

*Estimated

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTE 64 ter EXHIBIT NO. J. 10

Aztec Oil & Gas Company Exhibit No. 4 Case No. 4494

An oracle of the second second

GAS SALES AGREEMENT

THIS AGREEMENT, made and entered into this <u>27th</u> day of <u>February</u>, 1970, by and between SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY, a Delaware corporation (hereinafter referred to as "Seller") and EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY, a Delaware corporation (hereinafter referred to as "Buyer").

WITNESSETH THAT:

WHEREAS, Seller is the Lessee, for a term co-extensive with the term of this agreement, of natural gas gathering lines, systems and facilities for the gathering of natural gas from wells producing from the Pictured Chiffs, Mesaverde and Dakota Formations in San Juan County, New Mexico, (such leased gathering lines and facilities being herein referred to as the "Soller's Gathering System") and Seller is desirous of selling to Buyer such volumes of natural gas in excess of that sold to others as may be necessary to effectuate a ratable withdrawal of gas from wells connected to Seller's Gathering System with withdrawals of gas from wells connected to Buyer's gathering system in the same area; and

WHEREAS, Buyer desires to purchase gas produced from wells connected to Seller's Gathering System to effectuate the aforesaid purpose of ratable withdrawal of gas from such wells and for the supply of Buyer's markets:

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the previses and of the reciprocal covenants and agreements herein contained, Seller and Buyer have agreed and do here now agree as follows:

DIE EXAMINIT Opplexantes /

GOVERNMENTAL APPROVALS

Section 1. It is mutually recognized that, prior to commencement of gas deliveries under this agreement, it will be necessary for Seller to obtain from the Federal Power Commission an appropriate certificate of public convenience and necessity authorizing performance by Seller of its obligations hereunder. Promptly after the date hereof, Seller will make and prosecute to final disposition its application to the Federal Power Commission for issuance of such a certificate, and Seller shall furnish Buyer with a copy of all notices, communications and other data that Seller may receive from the Commission with respect thereto. If, on or before one hundred twenty (120) days from the date of this agreement, Seller has not received such a certificate of public convenience and necessity, limited to a term coextensive with the term of this agreement and otherwise in form and substance acceptable to Seller, it being understood that Seller may refuse to accept any tendered certificate containing terms and conditions unacceptable to Seller, then either party may thereafter, while this condition shall continue, terminate this agreement by written notice given to the other.

Section 2. Promptly after execution hereof, Seller shall request each producer that will be selling gas to Seller for resale in part to Buyer hereunder to make an application to the Federal Power Commission for a certificate of public convenience and necessity authorizing sales of gas to Seller for resale in part hereunder. If, after Seller shall have received a certificate of public convenience and necessity from

-2-

Ι.

the Federal Power Commission authorizing sales of gas hereunder, Seller shall determine that it is unable to proceed with sales of gas under this agreement by reason of failure of the individual producers to obtain and accept certificates of public convenience and necessity authorizing wellhead sales of gas to Seller, then Seller may at any time prior to commencement of gas deliveries hereunder terminate this agreement by written notice to Buyer.

Section 3. Within thirty (30) days after Seller shall have received a certificate of public convenience and necessity from the Federal Power Commission, authorizing sales of gas hereunder, limited to a term coextensive with the term of this agreement and otherwise containing terms and conditions acceptable to Seller, the parties shall effect the connection of their respective facilities at the herein specified point of delivery, and Seller shall commence deliveries of gas hereunder to Buyer.

II.

AGREEMENT TO SELL AND PURCHASE

and the second section of the second second second section in the second section is the second second second se

Section 1. Seller agrees to sell and deliver to Buyer, and Buyer agrees to receive and purchase from Seller such volumes of natural gas (not to exceed on any one day 50 M.M.C.F. of gas without Buyer's consent first being had) produced from wells connected to Seller's Gathering System, which, when added to the volumes of natural gas being sold by Seller to others from time to time, will enable the Seller to withdraw gas from the Pictured Cliffs, Mesaverde and Dakota wells in San Juan County, New Mexico, connected to Seller's Gathering System on no less than the same basis of ratable withdrawal being practiced by Buyer with respect to

-3.-

other wells producing from said formations in said county and connected to Buyer's gathering facilities without any unnecessary or unreasonable difference in treatment being accorded to Seller's sources of gas at any time. All withdrawals of gas from the aforesaid wells shall at all times be kept in reasonably close balance according to such principles of ratable withdrawal, and Buyer's purchase of gas from Seller hereunder shall be such that any overage or underage on any February 1st or August 1st during the term hereof in withdrawals from wells connected to Seller's Gathering System may be adjusted and absorbed within a period of six (6) months thereafter. Nothing herein shall limit the volumes of gas available to Seller from wells connected to Seller's Gathering System that Seller may make available and sell to others than Buyer from time to time.

Section 2. Seller reserves the continuing right, prior to the delivery of gas to Buyer hereunder, to remove and extract therefrom all gasoline and other liquid or liquefiable hydrocarbons, but any gasoline or other liquid or liquefiable hydrocarbon content of the gas after it is passed into Buyer's lines at the point of delivery shall become the property of Buyer without payment of any additional compensation therefor.

Section 3. Gas to be delivered hereunder shall be at such pressure as will permit delivery of the gas into Euyer's pipeline, but Seller shall not be required to deliver the gas at any pressure in excess of five hundred (500) p.s.i.g.

III.

POINT OF DELIVERY

Deliveries of gas hereunder shall be made to Buyer at a mutually

-4.

agreeable point of connection between the facilities of Seller and Buyer in the SE 1/4 of Section 27, Township 29 N, Renge 11 W, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico, and the parties may in writing agree upon the delivery of gas under this agreement at any alternate or additional locations on Seller's Gathering System. Seller shall be responsible for the safe conduct and handling of gas until it reaches the point of delivery at which point, title to such gas as well as the responsibility for its safe conduct and handling shall pass to Euyer. Each party hereto shall maintain the facilities owned by it in good safe, efficient operating condition and repair.

IV.

MEASUREMENT

Section 1. The sales unit of the gas deliverable hereunder shall be one thousand (1,000) cubic feet (1 M.C.F.) of gas.

Section 2. The volume or gas delivered hereunder shall be determined as follows:

(a) The unit of volume for all purposes hereunder shall be one cubic foot at a temperature of six ty degrees Fahrenheit (60°F.) and at a base pressure of 15.025 pounds per square inch absolute, and the readings and registrations of the metering equipment herein provided for shall be computed into such units in accordance with specifications prescribed in Gas Measurement Report No. 3, dated April, 1955, of the American Gas Association.

- (b) Having due regard for the difference in altitude and location of the delivery point, it is agreed that the average atmospheric pressure at the point of delivery for the purpose of calculation of measurements hereunder, shall be taken to be 11.4 pounds per square inch.
- (c) The temperature of the gas passing the meters shall be assumed to be sixty degrees Fahrenheit (60°F.) unless and

-5-

until either party elects to install and thereafter maintain and operate a recording thermometer so installed that it may properly record the temperature of the gas flowing through the meter of Seller, in which event the arithmetical average of the temperatures recorded during each meter chart period shall be used in computing gas volumes for such period.

(d) The specific gravity of the gas delivered hereunder shall be determined by spot test made with an instrument of standard manufacture acceptable to the parties. The specific gravity of the gas delivered hereunder shall be determined as frequently as is found necessary in practice to insure accurate measurement. Each test shall determine the specific gravity to be used in computation for the measurement of natural gas delivered until the next succeeding test.

Section 3. It is agreed that if by reason of valid law, order or regulation, there shall be prescribed as to any gas delivered hereunder any basis for measurement or computation of gas volumes differing from that set forth above in this Article IV, then the applicable prices set forth and/or provided for herein shall forthwith be adjusted and corrected to compensate for the change(s) thus effected in the basis of measurement or computation of volumes of gas delivered hereunder, it being the intention of the parties that no change so effected in the basis of measurement or computation of gas volumes shall in any way affect the total price to be paid for volumes of gas delivered hereunder.

ν.

METERS

Section 1. All gas delivered to Buyer hereunder shall be measured by means of meters of standard type which shall be installed, operated and maintained by Seller, together with all appurtement field equipment necessary to accurately measure and record the volumes of gas delivered. Such meters shall be placed in Seller's delivery line at a point to be

--6--

determined by Seller as near as may be practicable to the point of delivery hereunder. Such meters shall at all reasonable times be subject to check, test and inspection by Buyer's representatives in the presence of a representative of Seller, but the reading, calibrating and adjusting thereof and the changing of charts shall be done only by Seller. The records from such measuring equipment shall remain the property of Seller, but upon request Seller shall submit to Euver its records and charts, together with its calculations therefrom, for inspection and verification, subject to return by Buyer within twenty (20) days after its receipt thereof. All such charts and other similar records (or microfilm copies thereof) shall be preserved by Seller for a period of at least five (5) years.

Section 2. Seller shall keep all meters and other measuring equipment installed by it hereunder in good operating condition. Such meters shall be kept in condition to register accurately all gas passing through same, but errors not exceeding two per cent (2%) in the registration of a meter shall not be considered as rendering the meter inaccurate within the meaning of this agreement. If for any reason a meter should become inaccurate or out of service or repair so that the amount of gas delivered through same cannot be accurately ascertained α computed by the reading thereof, the gas delivered during the period such meter is inaccurate, out of service or repair, shall be estimated and agreed upon by the parties upon the basis of the best data available, using the first of the following methods that shall be feasible:

(a) By correcting the error if the extent thereof is ascertainable by calibration test or mathematical calculation.

-7--

- (b) By using the registration of Buyer's check meter, if one has been installed and is accurately registering, it being understood that Buyer may, at its own option and expense, install check meters and appurtenant equipment downstream of Seller's measuring equipment for the purpose of checking against the registration of the meters installed by Seller.
- (c) By estimating the quantity of delivery from comparison with deliveries made during preceding periods under similar conditions during which the meter was registering accurately.

Section 3. Adjustments between the parties to correct for inaccuracies in measurement shall be limited to the period during which the inaccuracy is definitely known to have existed, and if such period is not definitely ascertainable, adjustments shall be limited to a period of thirty (30) days next preceding discovery of the inaccuracy.

VI.

QUALITY OF GAS

Section 1. All gas delivered hereunder shall be reasonably free from moisture or other objectionable liquid or solid substances, shall have a heating value of not less than one thousand (1,000) B.T.U. per cubic foot at thirty inches (30") of mercury and sixty degrees Fahrenheit $(60^{\circ}F.)$ and saturated with water vapor, and shall not contain more than 0.25 grains of hydrogen sulphide per one hundred cubic feet and shall not contain more than 5 grains of organic sulphur (including compounds thereof) per one hundred cubic feet.

Section 2. If the quality of gas tendered for delivery to Buyer under this agreement does not meet the specifications hereinabove set forth, Buyer may refuse to accept delivery of such gas until the deficiency in quality has been removed or Buyer may, at its option,

<u>~8</u>~

nevertheless accept delivery of the gas; but should Buyer refuse to accept delivery of the gas for a period of sixty (60) days because of deficiency in quality, then Seller shall have the right and option, after giving Buyer thirty (30) days written notice, to terminate this agreement; provided, however, that Seller's option shall not be exercised if Buyer shall commence or resume to accept delivery of gas hereunder during said thirty (30) days notice period.

VII.

PRICE

The price to be paid by Buyer to Seller for all gas delivered hereunder shall be $19-1/2\phi$ per MCF, provided, however, that such price insofar as the same be applicable to Pictured Cliffs gas delivered during each month shall be reduced by the amount by which Seller's average weighted cost of Pictured Cliffs formation gas purchased at the well during the month shall be less than 13.0551¢ per MCF (including tax reimbursement), and insofar as the same be applicable to Mesaverde and Dakota formations gas delivered during each month shall be reduced by the amount by which Seller's average weighted cost of Mesaverde and Dakota formations gas purchased at the well during the month shall be less than 15.0636¢ per MCF (including tax reimbursement); and for purposes of computing this adjustment the total deliveries of gas by Seller to Buyer during each month shall be allocated to and considered to have been produced from the Pictured Cliffs formation and the Mesaverde and Dakota formations, respectively, in the proportions that gas purchased by Seller at the well from each such source during the month bears to total gas purchases by Seller at the method

-9-

during the month from all such sources. The aforesaid adjustment in price payable by Buyer shall be made retroactively, irrespective of any applicable statute of limitations, when necessary to reflect reductions below the above stated cost of gas of Seller that occur by reason of refunds (including principal and interest) to Seller of a portion of the amounts previously paid by Seller for gas purchased at the well that are ordered by the Federal Power Commission.

VIII.

BILLING AND PAYMENT

Section 1. Buyer agrees to pay the Seller at the latter's offices in Dallas, Texas, not later than the twenty-fifth day of each month for all gas delivered during the preceding month provided Buyer shall have at least ten (10) days after receipt of Seller's bill for gas delivered to Buyer before payment thereof is due. The amount of each such monthly bill shall be reduced by an amount determined by multiplying (1) the quantity of gas delivered during the month covered by such bill by Buyer into Seller's Gathering System by (2) the highest price paid by Seller for gas produced from the same formation as Seller's gas and delivered by any party at the well into Seller's Gathering System during the month covered by such bill; provided, however, that such amount shall be subject to adjustrate in the same manner and to the same extent as may be required by the Federal Power Commission respecting wellhead prices paid by Seller to such other parties. Should Buyer fail to pay when due any amount owing Seller for gas delivered hereunder, Seller may charge Buyer interest at the rate of eight per cent (8%) per annum from such date until paid and Seller shall have the right to discontinue deliveries hereunder whenever any gas bill due, to the extent not in bona fide dispute,

-10-

remains unpaid for thirty (30) days after written notice of delivery.

Section 2. Unless exception shell be made in writing by Buyer to Seller within ninety (90) days after Buyer's receipt of any gas bill, the bill and the volumes of gas represented thereby shall be conclusive upon the parties except as to retroactive adjustments on account of meter inaccuracies as provided for in Article V hereof, and as to adjustments in Seller's cost of gas made necessary by any refund to Seller of a portion of the amount paid by Seller for gas purchased at the well that might be required by the Federal Power Commission.

Section 3. Both Buyer and Seller shall have the right to examine, at reasonable times, books, records, laboratory tests, and charts of the other, to the extent necessary to verify the accuracy of any statement, test, chart, or computation made under or pursuant to any of the provisions of this agreement.

IX.

TERM

This agreement unless sooner terminated as herein provided, shall remain in force and effect for and during a term of three (3) years next succeeding the date on which the first deliveries of gas are made hereunder.

X.

WARRANTY OF TITLE

Seller expressly warrants title to and right to sell all gas delivered by it to Buyer hereunder and agrees that Seller will hold Buyer harmless from and against all adverse claims thereto or encumbrances thereon.

-11-

FORCE MAJEURE

XI.

Section 1. In the event either party is rendered unable, wholly or in part, by force majeure to carry cut its obligation under this agreement (other than to make payments of amounts due hereunder), it is agreed that the obligations of the party whose performance is prevented by such force majeure shall, to that extent only, be suspended during the continuance of any inability so caused but for no longer period, and such cause shall, so far as possible, be remedied by such party with all reasonable dispatch. The term "force majeure", as employed herein, shall mean acts of God, strikes, and similar disturbances, inability during periods of national emergency to obtain pipe or other materials or equipment in the exercise of diligence by commercial methods, riots, epidemics, landslides, lightning, earthquakes, fires, storms, floods, washouts, arrests and restraint of rulers and people, civil disturbances, explosions, breakage or accident to machinery or lines of pipe, freezing of wells or lines of pipe, sudden partial or entire failure of natural gas wells, and any other cause, whether of the kind herein enumerated or otherwise, not within the control of the party claiming suspension and which, by the exercise of due diligence, such party is unable to anticipate or overcome. Nothing contained herein, however, shall be construed to require either party to settle a strike or other labor dispute or disturbance against its will. The party whose performance is affected by force majeure shall promptly notify the other party, stating the force majeure and its probable effect and duration.

and the second sector to the second second

-12-

shall operate or be construed as a waiver of any future default or defaults whether of a like or different character.

Section 3. Any notice, request, demand, statement or bill provided for or contemplated by this agreement or any notice which either Buyer or Seller may desire to give to the other shall be in writing and addressed to the parties hereto as the case may be as follows:

Seller:	Southern Union	Gathering Company
	Fidelity Union	Tower
	Dallas, Texas	75201

To Buyer: El Paso Natural Gas Company Post Office Box 1492 El Paso, Texas

То

or to such other address as either party shall hereafter designate to the other by formal written notice. Any such notice, request, demand, or statement or bill shall be deemed to have been received by the party to whom so addressed when delivered at such address, or, if mailed postage prepaid in registered sealed cover, when deposited in the United States mail and so addressed. In cases of emergency, notice shall be given by telegram or telephone or in person to the nearest office of Seller or Buyer, as the case may be, and thereafter confirmed in writing delivered as aforesaid.

Section 4. This agreement shall bind and benefit the respective successors and assigns of the parties hereto, but shall not be transferred or assigned by either party without consent of the other party; provided, however, that either party may, without the consent of the other, assign its right, title and interest in, to and under this agreement to a trustee or trustees, individual or corporate, as security for bonds or

-].4-

Section 2. It is expressly agreed that Seller may interrupt or curtail its deliveries hereunder, and that Buyer may interrupt its acceptance of deliveries hereunder, for the purpose of making necessary alterations or repairs to pipelines or compression facilities, but only for such time and to such extent as may be reasonable and unavoidable, and shall give the other party, except in case of emergency, reasonable advance notice of its intention so to do, and shall endeavor to arrange such interruption so as to inconvenience the other party as little as possible.

XII.

LAWS AND REGULATIONS

This agreement is subject to and in contemplation of all valid laws and rules, regulations and orders of duly constituted regulatory authorities, state and federal applicable to the subject matter hereof and effective from time to time. As to all matters of construction and interpretation, this agreement shall be interpreted, construed and governed by the laws of the State of New Mexico.

XIII.

MISCELLANEOUS

Section 1. No modification of the terms and provisions of this agreement shall be or become effective except pursuant to and upon the mutual execution of an appropriate supplemental written agreement by the parties.

Section 2. No waiver by either party or any one or more defaults by the other party in the performance of any provisions of this agreement

-13-

other obligations or securities without such trustee(s) assuming or becoming in any respect obligated to perform the obligations of the assignor under this agreement, and providing further that no assignment or transfer herein contemplated shall operate to relieve the assigning party of any obligation hereunder.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this agreement is executed in several counterparts each of which shall be deemed an original, all as of the day, month and year first above written.

ATTEST:

Asšis tant Sectedar;

By Vice President

ws¥ *O*AA

SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

ATTEST:

Assistant Secretary

By: V. E. Plum Vice President

--15--

3-4. Leax.



April 17, 1970

Jaral Power Commission Jaington, D. C. 20426

Re: Docket No. CI 70-862

cle ..en:

From the Southern Union Gathering Company's application a limited Certificate of Public Convenience and Necesy which would allow them to sell up to 50 MMCF of natural daily in the San Juan Basin of New Mexico to El Paso aral Gas Company would be of great assistance to the New lice Oil Conservation Commission in performing its function protecting correlative rights. Our Commission would therewe appreciate your favorable consideration of the application.

Yours very truly,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

TORE EXAMINED NUTTER appe-1 - 1 - **1**

AL., ir



ND. 340R+20 DIETZGEN GRAPH PAPER 20 X 20 PER INCH

MADE IN U. 5. A.
SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY

CASE NO. 4494 EXHIBIT NO.

Total that can be made up:	Total Allowable Subj. to Cancellation, next 8,207,803 two Balancing Periods:	Aug. 1, 1971 Cancel- lable Underage that can be made up before February 1, 1972:	Estimated Allowable that will be Subj. to Cancellation August 1, 1971:	Feb. 1, 1971 Cancel- lable Underage that can be made up before February 1, 1972:	Estimated Allowable Subj.to Cancellation February 1, 1971:	
3,597,255	j. kt 8,207,803 is:	- 1,419,552 re	4,452,776	- 2,177,703 re	n 3,755,027	BASIN DAKOTA
239,983	1,797,756	217,739	1,659,189	22,244	138,567	III. TOTA BLANCO MESAVERDE
49,303	347,794	33,744	317,315	15,559	30,479	AL SOUTHERN UNION AZTEC PICTURED CLIFFS
51,934	93,566	34,358	72,077	17,576	21,489	GAS COMPANY AND BALLARD PICTURED CLIFFS
73,156	202,683	73,156	169,434	-0-	33,249	SOUTHERN UNION GA FULCHER KUTZ PICTURED CLIFFS
23,483	575,557	1,345	492,537	22,138	83,020	III. TOTAL SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY AND SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY CONNECTIONS BLANCO AZTEC BALLARD FULCHER KUTZ SOUTH BLANCO TAPACI SAVERDE PICTURED CLIFFS PICTURED PICTURED PICTURED CLIFFS PICTURED PICT
9,977	131,766	9,977	131,766	-0-	-0+	TO CLIFFS
1,681	33,047	1,193	21,319	488	11,728	WEST KUTZ PICTURED CLIFFS
4,046,772	11,389,972	1,791,064	7,316,413	2,255,708	4,073,559	TOTAL



:

ŗ

ł

to ut the



OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE 37501 GOVERNOR BRUCE KING CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY – DIRECTOR

February 10, 1971

Mr. William J. Cooley Burr & Cooley Attorneys at Law 152 Petroleum Center Building Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Re: Case No. 4494

Order No. R-4101

Applicant:

Southern Union Gas & Southern Union Gathering

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours, a.d.C Jorler Co

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x Artesia OCC Aztec OCC x

Other Mr. Joe Starks, Aztec Oil & Gas Co., Dallas, Texas

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 4494 Order No. R-4101

APPLICATION OF SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY AND SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY FOR THE SUSPENSION OF CERTAIN PROVISIONS OF RULES 14(A), 15(A), AND 15(B) OF THE GENERAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE PRORATED GAS POOLS OF NORTHWESTERN NEW MEXICO IN SAN JUAN, RIO ARRIBA, AND SANDOVAL COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 3, 1971, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Mutter.

NOW, on this <u>10th</u> day of February, 1971, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3923, dated February 20, 1970, Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B) of the General Rules and Regulations for the Prorated Gas Pools of Northwest New Mexico were suspended for a one-year period beginning February 1, 1970.

(3) That the applicants, Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company, owners and operators of pipelines connected to gas wells in the aforesaid prorated gas pools, seek the suspension for an additional period of one year from February 1, 1971, of said Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B). -2-CASE No. 4494 Order No. R-4101

(4) That there are numerous non-marginal wells in said prorated gas pools that have accumulated underproduction which is subject to cancellation as of February 1, 1971.

(5) That there is such a present and continued need for gas that many of the wells which have accrued the aforesaid underproduction should be able to produce the aforesaid underproduction in addition to the normal allowables by February 1, 1972.

(6) That in order to allow the operators of the abovedescribed non-marginal wells the opportunity to produce their just and equitable share of the reserves underlying said gas pools, the aforesaid Rule 14(A) should be suspended for an additional one-year period from February 1, 1971.

(7) That the suspension of said Rule 14(A) without a corresponding suspension of Rules 15(A) and 15(B), which provide for the shutting in of overproduced wells, would not adequately protect the correlative rights of the operators of wells in the subject pools that are subject to being shut in as of February 1, 1971.

(8) That in order to protect correlative rights, prevent waste, promote conservation, and allow each producer in the prorated gas pools of Northwest New Mexico the opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the reserves underlying said gas pools, the aforesaid Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B) should be suspended for an additional period of one year from February 1, 1971.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B) of the General Rules and Regulations for the Prorated Gas Pools of Northwest New Mexico are hereby suspanded for an additional period of one year from February 1, 1971.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. -3-CASE No. 4494 Order No. R-4101

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ~... 1. BRUCE KING, Chairman

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ALEX J. ARMEJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

dir.

ear/

Ne Verse Manada a Cala de Section es presente en en

Mobil Oil Corporation

5 1-1 P.O. BOX 633 MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 61 1)-4

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CALLED CASE NO. 4494 SUSPENSION OF BALANCING RULE 14(A), RULE 15(A) AND RULE 15(B) OF ORDER R-1670 AFFECTING PRORATED GAS POOLS IN SAN JUAN BASIN AREA, NEW MEXICO FOR THE YEAR 1971.

Gentlemen:

Mobil Oil Corporation has reviewed the application of Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company seeking suspension for a one year period starting February 1, 1971 of rules concerning the balancing provisions of Rule 14(A), 15(A) and 15(B) of Order R-1670, as amended.

Mobil has no objection to the application as outlined in Docket No. 3-71, for the Examiner Hearing scheduled February 3, 1971.

Very truly yours, Sa B. Still Ira B. Stitt

Division Operations Engineer

WBSimmonsJr/1dm

weste	in unian		Teleg	ram
K DVC2 Daniel	26 PDF FL DENVE S NUTTER NEW ME	1971 FEB 2 PM 4 R COLO 2 258P M EXICO OIL CONSER	ST=	(415)• MISSION=
RE FE RE N RE COR D	IN SUPPORT OF	FE NMEX- Enneco oil compa Southern union g Ing company in t	AS COMPANY	AND
A ONE ' Redistr	YEAR EXTENSION RIBUTION RULES (OF THE CANCELLA ON SAN JUAN BASI DCC FEBRUARY 3	TION IN N GAS WELL	S TO BE
CORREL	ATIVE RIGHTS BY	EXTENSION WILL PROVIDING THE C OF PRODUCEABLE	PPORTUN ITY	•

WHITE, GILBERT, KOCH & KELLY Gilbert, White and Gilbert ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW LINCOLN BUILDING SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

January 29, 1971

POST OFFICE BOX 787 TELEPHONE 982-4301

8

~ (

8

CARL H. GILBERT (1891-1963) L.C. WHITE WILLIAM W. GILBERT SUMNER S. KOCH WILLIAM BOOKER KELLY JOHN F. MCCARTHY, JR. KENNETH BATEMAN BENJAMIN PHILLIPS

> New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico

> > Re: In the Matter of Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company, Case No. 4494

Gentlemen:

Enclosed is original and copy of my Entry of Appearance as local counsel in the above matter.

Very truly yours, ente L. C. WHITE

LCW:cc Enclosures

STATE OF NEW MEXICO BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO STATE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY AND SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY

Case No. 4494

COUNTY OF SANTA FE

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE OF LOCAL COUNSEL

Comes now L. C. White of White, Gilbert, Koch and Kelly, and enters his formal appearance in the above entitled proceeding as local counsel for and on behalf of Aztec Oil & Gas Company. By way of comment, Attorney Joe E. Starks, of Dallas, Texas, and a member of the Texas Bar, will represent the Aztec Oil & Gas Company at the hearing and in the proceedings pertaining to the above entitled matter.

Ċ. whi te

White, Gilbert, Koch & Kelly P. O. Box 787 Santa Fe, New Mexico

13 14 KELLY 15 87501 LUCH & K. URNEYS AT LAW P. O. BCX 787 T. NEW MEV 16 17 LBERT 7.8 ត់ដូ 19 BANTA

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

28

29

30

31

€J 7-1
January 11, 1971
₩. ₩.
5. Can 4494

Post Office Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Suspension of Balancing Provisions of Rule 14(A) -(Underproduction), Rule 15(A) - (Overproduction), and Rule 15(B) - (Overproduced Six Times Current Month's Allowable) of Order R-1670, as amended.

Gentlemen:

Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company request a hearing to consider suspension for a period of one year from February 1, <u>1971, of the balancing provisions of Rule 14(A) - (Underproduction), Rule</u> 15(A) - (Overproduction), and Rule 15(B) - (Overproduced Six Times Current Month's Allowable) of Order R-1670, as amended.

As testified to in Case No. 4302, Gathering Company has filed its application with the Federal Power Commission seeking temporary authority to sell larger volumes of gas to El Paso Natural Gas Company than previously authorized. Such application was delayed and the authority therein sought was not issued until August, 1970. With additional volumes of gas being delivered by Gathering Company to El Paso Natural Gas Company, a portion of the underproduction from wells connected to its lines will be made up. Likewise, Gas Company will be able to produce more gas from underproduced wells connected to its lines by reducing the volumes that otherwise would have been purchased by it from Gathering Company.

As these rules and this order pertain to wells in the prorated gas pools of Northwest New Mexico in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, we therefore request a February, 1971, hearing date so that this matter can be heard prior to the time normal cancellation and redistribution of prorated pools in the San Juan Basin takes place in order to avoid the burden of reinstating underages and releasing for production wells that have been ordered shut in for overproduction.

Very truly yours,

SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY

SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY

ale Manager Gas Supply

DOCKET WALLED

DOM - 22-Tal

Fidelity Union Tower Dallas, Texas 75201

Docket No. 3-71

PLOKET: FRAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 3, 1971

9 A.M. - DIU CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE GAND OFFICE BUILDING - GANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alteriate Beautrers

CASE 4494: hpplication of Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company for the suspension of certain provisions of Rules 14(A),15(A),and 15 (B) of the General Rules and Regulations for the prorated gas pools in Northwestern New Mexico in San Juan, Ric Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek suspension for a period of one year from February 1, 1971, of those provisions of Rules 14 (A), 15 (A), and 15 (B) of the General Rules and Regulations for the prorated gas pools of Northwestern New Mexico proxilgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended, that provide for the cancellation of unproduced allowable and the shutting-in of overproduced wells.

CASE 4495: Application of Southern Union Production Company for a triple completion, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the triple completion (conventional) of its dicarilla "K" Well No. 13 located in Unit E of Section 11, Township 15 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs, Otero Chacra, and Basin-Dakota Pools through a combination of tubing strings and the casing-tubing annulus.

CASE 4490: (Continued from the January 13, 1971 Examiner Hearing) Application of Texas Pacific Cil Company for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea. Eddy, Chaves, and Reosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for the applicant's Wooley Federal Well No. 3 located in Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Loco Hills-Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4475: (Continued from the December 16, 1970, Examiner Hearing) Application of Texas American Oil Corporation for an exception to Order No. K-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in eccipatedion with the production of oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Applicant seeks as exception to the provisions of said order for wells completed in the Card Dunes-Atoka Cas Pool and the Sand Dunes-Cherry Canyon Pool, eddy County, New Mexico, to permit the disposal of water produced by said wells in unlined surface pits.

3-yr. Deal

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 2008 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

April 17, 1970

Federal Power Commission Washington, D. C. 20426

t.

Re: Docket No. CI 70-862

Junclemen:

Approval of Southern Union Gathering Company's application for a limited Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity which would allow them to sell up to 50 MMCF of natural gas daily in the San Juan Basin of New Mexico to El Paso Natural Gas Company would be of great assistance to the New Maxico Oil Conservation Commission in performing its function of protecting correlative rights. Our Commission would thereform appreciate your favorable consideration of the application.

Yours very truly,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Ex Hearing - Feb. 3, 1971 Set a cone for Surpension 7 NW Relles for South Union

			· · · · ·	
terrena presi en ar an anger comi a manger a dena de la compañía e a parte e e especial a parte e e especialmen I	 			
·····				
· · · · · · ·		•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	and the second sec	
			· · · · · · · · ·	
1997 - Construction and the second state of th			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
				1
	•••••••			
	· · · · ·		and the second second second	
ء مربق من	 			
				-
;				
· · · · · · · · · · · ·				
3				

.

DRAFT

GMH/esr 2-5-71 ∂

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

RECORDS CENTER

CASE No. 4494 Order No. R- 4/01

APPLICATION OF SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY AND SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY FOR THE SUSPENSION OF CERTAIN PROVISIONS OF RULES 14(A), 15(A), AND 15(B) OF THE GENERAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE PRORATED GAS POOLS OF NORTHWESTERN NEW MEXICO IN SAN JUAN, RIO ARRIBA, AND SANDOVAL COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on <u>February 3</u>, 1971, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner <u>Daniel S. Nutter</u>.

NOW, on this _____ day of <u>February</u>, 1971, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3923, dated February 20, 1970, Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B) of the General Rules and Regulations for the Prorated Gas Pools of Northwest New Mexico were suspended for a one-year period beginning February 1, 1970.

(3) That the applicants, Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union Gathering Company, owners and operators of pipelines connected to gas wells in the aforesaid prorated gas pools, seek the suspension for an additional period of one year from February 1, 1971, of said Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B). -2-CASE No. 4494

(4) That there are numerous non-marginal wells in said prorated gas pools that have accumulated underproduction which is subject to cancellation as of February 1, 1971.

(5) That there is such a present and continued need for gas which that, the wells that have accrued the aforesaid underproduction should be able to produce the aforesaid underproduction in addition to the normal allowables by February 1, 1972.

(6) That in order to allow the operators of the abovedescribed non-marginal wells the opportunity to produce their just and equitable share of the reserves underlying said gas pools, the aforesaid Rule 14(A) should be suspended for an additional one-year period from February 1, 1971.

(7) That the suspension of said Rule 14(A) without a corresponding suspension of Rules 15(A) and 15(B), which provide for the shutting in of overproduced wells, would not adequately protect the correlative rights of the operators of wells in the subject pools that are subject to being shut **1** as of February 1, 1971.

(8) That in order to protect Correlative rights, prevent waste, promote conservation, and allow each producer in the prorated gas pools of Northwest New Mexico the opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the reserves underlying said gas pools, the aforesaid Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B) should be suspended for an additional period of one year from February 1, 1971.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B) of the General Rules and Regulations for the Prorated Gas Pools of Northwest New Mexico are hereby suspended for an additional period of one year from February 1, 1971. -3-CASE No. 4494

day between

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.